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Rainbow Trail Mission Statement
Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp creates holy spaces that embody 

God’s radical grace to affirm, empower, and transform all people to be Christ’s light in the world

YOU ARE AMAZING!
Rainbow Trail Community Sustains RTLC in a Challenging YearRainbow Trail Community Sustains RTLC in a Challenging Year

	 Yo u  m a y  h a v e  h e a r d 
it said that it is in the midst of 
great challenges that you see what 
people are really made of.  This has 
never rung more true than it did in 
2020.  What could have been an 
insurmountably challenging year 
for our ministry turned into an 
indescribable outpouring of support 
for the ministries of Rainbow Trail 
like we have never, ever experienced.  
Who would have thought we would 
be saying that in the midst of a global 
pandemic?  The Rainbow Trail 
community gave and gave again to 
ensure that we would be ready to 
lead great ministry in 2021.  We are 
beyond grateful and are humbled by 
your generosity.  We can honestly say 
we would not be here if it were not for 
you.  We made a huge commitment 
to our 2020 summer staff to hire 

	 Rainbow Trail would like to 
introduce you to Sands Simonton, 
the newest member of our full-time 
team.  Sands grew up in Eagle, 
Colorado, and was a Rainbow Trail 
camper for ten years.  During the 
past five summers, Sands served on 
the Rainbow Trail summer ministry 
team as a Maintenance Assistant 
for two summers and then served 
as the Summer Facilities Director 
for the next three summers.  All of 
those summers of training came 
under the tutelage of Kyle Larson, 
our most recent Director of Site and 
Facilities.  That experience gives 
him a great foundation to step into 
his new position. Sands received 
his Bachelor of Science degree in 
Natural Resources Management 

from CSU this past May.  He 
started serving at RTLC in his new 
role on January 4th. 
	 It is only fitting that Sands 
eventually made it onto our full-
time team.  Sands’ grandfather, the 
Rev. Don Simonton, was Rainbow 
Trail’s first director and is known 

for being a part of the famous 
horseshoe toss that sealed the deal 
for the soon to be formed Rocky 
Mountain Synod, LCA purchasing 
Rainbow Trail as their camp back 
in 1957. Sands’ roots here grow 
deep!
	 Rainbow Trail guests and 

campers will find Sands to be 
a welcoming and enthusiastic 
p r e s e n c e ,  a n  e n g a g i n g 
communicator, and a partner with 
them on their faith journeys. One 
of Sands’ favorite parts of summer 
camp is working with campers to 
create props for campers’ Village 
of the Day themes to make their 
day that much more special.   In 
addition to his passion for serving 
people, Sands is a competitive 
skier, truly loves God’s fabulous 
outdoors, really enjoys playing his 
guitar, and is an avid rock climber. 
We are very excited to have Sands 
join us as a part of our full-time, 
year-round staff! When you come 
to camp next time, be sure to find 
Sands and introduce yourself! 

ALL IN THE FAMILY
RTLC Calls Sands Simonton, grandson of Rainbow Trail’s First Director, RTLC Calls Sands Simonton, grandson of Rainbow Trail’s First Director, 

to be New Director of Site and Facilitiesto be New Director of Site and Facilities

a $10,000 matching gift in our 
Christmas letter which helped inspire 
621 gifts in the month of December 
alone, the most for a single month 
ever. Trailblazer, Pathfinder and 
Contributor gifts were all the highest 
we have ever received for each 
category, raising a total of close to 
$540,000.  
	 You have been a blessing to 
so many: the campers that were able 
to come last summer, the retreaters 
that were able to come this past fall, 
and all of the campers and families 
that will be joining us this coming 
summer in 2021.  Thank you for 
believing in this ministry and stepping 
to the line when we needed you most.  
We are ready and excited for all that 
2021 holds for this ministry because 
of you.  YOU ARE AMAZING!

them and pay them no matter how the 
summer played out.  We were able to 
raise $160,000 to cover ALL of our 
summer staff salaries. We completed 
the remodel of Bristlecone Lodge and 
because of you, the remodel is fully 
paid for.  And then Colorado Gives 
Day happened.  Colorado Gives Day 

raised $108,537 for our annual fund!  
This is the highest amount we have 
ever raised from Colorado Gives.  
Congregations, who we know have 
been affected by this pandemic as 
well, gave over $100,000 to support 
this ministry.  Finally, we included 



	 Even though things are different, many 
things are the same.  Vaccines are coming, people 
are registering for camp, we are recruiting and 
interviewing folks for summer staff, and we are 
going to have summer camp!  It has been a very 
busy start of the new year, a year full of hope and 
promise! 
	 We have had great registrations for our 
summer on-site programs. One week is already 
full with two more getting close to full. We have 
over 850 campers already registered for this 
summer and it is still early.  But don’t wait to 
register! Take a look at which week will work 
for your child and register now. It will be a life-
changing week for your kids!  We also have 33 
day camps scheduled that will be happening out 
in the congregations.  There is still room for your 
senior high youth to go on a Compass Points backpacking trip or Bridging Borders 
service trip this summer.   Contact Maggie Brakke or Cam Regennitter respectively for 
more information on these programs. 
Many people think that church camp is a nice “extra” in their child’s summer.  But it is 
so much more.  I hear from campers over and over again about how camp has solidified 
their faith and really equipped them to be Christ’s light in the world. Camp changes 
people in some amazing ways.  I want every child to experience that wonderfully 
loving and grace-filled community.  Money should never be the reason any child 
doesn’t come to RTLC.  So, don’t let that be a barrier.  The first question to ask is “Do 
you want your child to go to camp?” That is a yes/no question. If your answer is yes, 
then, together, let’s figure out a way to get them there. If you are in a position where 
finances will prevent you from sending your child to camp, please contact me—we’ll 
find a way to get your child to camp! We have very generous donors that have given 
specifically to provide camperships for this exact reason. Do this for your child. If you 
want your kids or family to come to camp this summer, we will find a way to make 
that happen!  This year, more than ever, kids need the socialization of camp and to be 
in community again.  Let camp help your kids and family transition out of this time of 
isolation.  We’d love to see you! 
	 The Land Exchange is moving forward, even if it is slow!  The Forest Service 
has completed the draft of their land exchange feasibility analysis and it is in the 
supervisor’s office for review.  We hope to have an affirmative response from them 
before summer.  At that point, we will start the actual land exchange which will take 
about two years to complete.  We are getting close!!.  There are still opportunities to 
support this effort.  We have calculated that we will still need to raise around $180,000 
to cover all of the remaining costs of the 64 steps of the actual exchange.  We will 
do one last fundraising push for the Land Exchange after we receive the affirmative 
response from the Forest Service.  Please keep this Land Exchange in your prayers.
	 The Bristlecone Lodge remodel is done!!  It is gorgeous!  I can’t wait to get 
you out to camp and show it off.  BC will be able serve us well for many years to come.  
This may be the crown jewel of Kyle Larson’s leadership with our site and facilities.
As hard and challenging as last year was, 2020 was a great year for our ministry.  We 
were able to run five weeks of actual on-site camp along with four weeks of virtual 
“on-site” camp.  We also provided virtual day camp for 27 congregations.  And maybe 
just as big, we were able to bring our whole summer staff in to provide ministry and 
we were able to pay them all.  Your generosity will be the story that is told about 
2020.  The financial support we received was unbelievable! Through supporting staff 
salaries, Bristlecone Lodge, and Colorado Gives Day, you made a very bold statement 
of the value and importance of RTLC in your lives.  Thank you all for supporting this 
ministry and for supporting me as your director. 
	 I want to publicly thank Kyle Larson for his service to Rainbow Trail.  We 
often talk about RTLC culture, and Kyle’s legacy will be that he was instrumental in 
our culture becoming part of EVERY aspect of our ministry.  In many camps, the area 
of site and facilities is often a maintenance job with very little interaction with people 
or even with ministry.  But here, Site and Facilities is a key part of our ministry and 
the fact that campers can come to Skunk Cabbage, share a dream for their Village 
of the Day, and then cool and amazing props appear the next day speaks volumes.  
Adults are listening to kids, and helping their ideas come to fruition.  Our site has been 
transformed during Kyle’s time with us.  Kyle and I were talking and I think he has 
touched and improved every single building on our site.  Kyle had a vision of what our 
site could be, and then pushed me to find the funds to make that happen.  We had great 
trust and a great partnership.  I consider him a close friend.  We will miss you dearly 
Kyle!  
	 Great news that we have just received is that because we are licensed child 
care, our full-time and summer staff fall in the 1B group (below the dotted line) to get 
vaccinated.  Our full-time team falls in right behind teachers in late February, and our 
summer staff will be sometime in March or April. This is a game changer in how we 
will be able to serve.  We are planning in person Day Camps this year and are expecting 
a full slate of weeks on-site in 2021.  We have a summer of experience to build on as 
we serve.  We’ll keep it safe.  Kids need to be at camp!!  
	 We have started recruiting our summer staff.  We did a small loop through the 
Colorado schools, and did some distanced and masked interviews.  It is different for 
sure, but it is working!  I am optimistic about this year.  And I am so excited for what 
lies ahead and all the possibilities. Please pray for this ministry and for our staff. We 
take great joy in serving you through RTLC. I am beginning my 33rd year at Rainbow 
Trail.  I could not have asked for a better place to live over half my life and have the 
opportunity to serve you with all of my gifts.  The RTLC community is our family. You 
have all become an integral part of our story.  Thanks for being my partner all along the 
way!  I can’t wait to see what God has planned for us in 2021!

Until next time.
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 Trail Boss 
                                         By Dave Jarvis - Executive Director

Kyle and Avery Leave Behind 
an Unforgettable Legacy! 

	 As many of you know already, 
Kyle Larson has recently closed his 
full-time chapter at Rainbow Trail 
and has started the next one in life. 
Kyle grew up being a part of the Rain-
bow Trail culture ever since he was a 
camper. After being on summer staff 
for a few years, he started his full-time 
era in 2013. 
	 If you come onto Rainbow 
Trail’s physical site and look around, 
everything you see Kyle has put his 
hands on. From the bottom of Billy 
Humble Rd., all the way up to the Three Crosses worship area. 
Kyle’s ideas and creativity brought to his position are among the 
main reasons Rainbow Trail Luther Camp’s sight is one of the best 
in the country. Some significant jobs that have taken place over 
the years under Kyle’s supervision and the most recent one that he 
ended his RTLC career on was the interior remodel of Bristlecone 
Lodge. It was not an easy project, but it looks fantastic at the end 
of the day and is now ready for retreats and summer! Kyle has also 
touched many lives at camp, from his time as a counselor changing 
his campers’ lives to the endless number of camphands, maintenance 
assistants and directors, and volunteers he has supervised over his 
eight years. He has a way to show God’s love with his words and 
advice, helping people see how the Spirit moves throughout their 
own lives without evening knowing it. 
	 After eight years as the Director of Site and Facilities, Kyle 
and Avery, along with his fiancé Katie and her pup Scout, will be 
moving to Denver to start their next chapter together. Kyle is now 
working for Toll Brothers Construction as an Assistant Construction 
Manager. There is no doubt that his presence there will be a game-
changer for the Toll Brothers organization. 
	 Thank you, Kyle, for everything you have done for RTLC 
over the years. Your legacy will last a lifetime, and there is no doubt 
we will miss you. Never forget that you always have a home in Hill-
side, Colorado! 

Same Great Place, 
	      Just a New Address	
	 After years of service to Rainbow Trail and the surrounding 
community, the Hillside Post Office has officially closed.  With that 
closure, Rainbow Trail will have a new address to receive camper 
mail, gifts, and wish list items.  Now here is the confusing part of this 
– our physical address and our mailing address look VERY similar, 
but they are not the same!

	 To send regular mail through the U.S. Post Office, send letters 
and packages to:

NAME
RAINBOW TRAIL LUTHERAN CAMP
3056 COUNTY ROAD 198
WESTCLIFFE, CO  81252

	 To send packages through UPS and FED EX, send letters and 
packages to:

NAME
RAINBOW TRAIL LUTHERAN CAMP
3056 COUNTY ROAD 198
HILLSIDE, CO  81232

	 This will become second nature soon, but be careful to note 
which address you are sending your camper mail and wish list items 
for this summer!
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A r e  Y o u  Re g i s t e r e d A r e  Y o u  Re g i s t e r e d 
Fo r  C a m p Fo r  C a m p 

T h i s  S u m m e r ?T h i s  S u m m e r ?
Weeks are filling up but spots are still open in the following sessions.  

DON’T WAIT! Register today, or you may not have a spot!
Junior High #1Junior High #1  June 13-19  June 13-19
Junior Camp #1Junior Camp #1 June 20-26 June 20-26
Intro to Camp #1Intro to Camp #1 June 20-23 June 20-23
Intro to Camp #2Intro to Camp #2 June 23-26 June 23-26

        Senior High #1         Senior High #1 July 11 - 17July 11 - 17
SH Compass PointsSH Compass Points  July 18-24  July 18-24
RTLC South (NM) RTLC South (NM) July 18-24July 18-24

Senior High #2Senior High #2 July 25-31 July 25-31
JH Compass PointsJH Compass Points July 25-31 July 25-31

Junior #2Junior #2 August 1-7 August 1-7
Intro to Camp #3Intro to Camp #3 August 1-4 August 1-4

Adult Compass PointsAdult Compass Points Aug 8-14 Aug 8-14
Family Camp #2Family Camp #2 Aug 8-14  Aug 8-14 

Beloved CommunityBeloved Community  August 15-21  August 15-21
Check www.rainbowtrail.org for up-to-date status of each week and register today!

SUMMER STAFF 2021
Do you know anyone  interested 
in working at camp this summer?  
Recruiting for 2021 staff has already 
begun!  If you know someone who 
loves kids, is passionate about 
Christian community, and would 
be a great fit for Rainbow Trail, 
encourage them to apply for a 
position on our summer staff!  
We will be interviewing for the 
next month and hiring in March.  
Send those interested to www.
rainbowtrail.org/summerstaff for 
more information! 

	 You know how hard your youth ministry staff works for your 
congregation, organizing virtual activities and keeping everyone 
connected through this crazy year. Well, Rainbow Trail wants to 
give them a little bonus for all that they do. Rainbow Trail hosts 
The Summit, RTLC’s youth ministry retreat, each spring for your 
youth and family ministers. It’s a chance for them to connect with 
each other and to reflect on this last year. And it is absolutely FREE 
for them. It is our gift, The Summit will be held April 19-22, 2021 
at camp and is free to church personnel who work with youth in the 
Rocky Mountain Synod. 
	 A retreat for anyone working professionally in ministry with 
youth, young adults, children, and families.  Designed as a time of 
personal renewal, professional development, continuing education, 
and networking with other Youth Directors, Pastors, and Christian 
Educators .
Time is spent in a peaceful mountain setting surrounded by God’s 
creation and wonderful people. Days are filled with time to relax, 
play, worship and be engaged in conversation and learning. This 
retreat will begin with lunch on Monday and ends with brunch on 
Wednesday. Early arrival options are also available.
	 These days are a chance to reflect on how this year impacted 
your lives as youth and family ministry staff. This year created chances 
for so many creative ways to worship. Doing ministry differently 
changes our outlook on our faith communities, our relationships, 
and our individual walk with God. This is an opportunity to reflect 
as a larger faith community to work through challenges that this 
year has presented to us. As we focus on the difficulties of this past 
year, it is important to also look forward to what we hope for our 
congregations and for our own faith journeys. Through all of the 
different ways we worked through virtual ministry, we can find best 
practices to bring people closer together and closer to God. 

The Summit
Relax, Renew, and Recharge!

	 We made it to 2021! The last year 
has certainly brought many challenges but 
it’s been a complete joy to journey with this 
community and celebrate all of the successes 
along the way. Witnessing the generosity and 
hope that you all have for this ministry is an 
overwhelming blessing. I’m thankful to be 
stewarding my part of it
	 The second half of our fall season 
was cut short by the rising number of Covid 
cases as we canceled Senior High Retreat 
and Adventfest. This was a real loss for 
me personally as I deeply look forward to 
the way these events mark the holiday season in my life. However, it 
allowed us some much needed space to plan for this calendar year and 
I’m feeling energized and ready for a busy spring retreat season and a 
full summer. Additionally, I have been working on a Masters Degree 
from Wartburg Theological Seminary and I will say that having some 
time to focus on final papers was appreciated. 
	 For Christmas, we made the drive back to Wisconsin to see 
friends and family. I love being back by the Mississippi and having 
the chance to walk over the frozen lakes. Because of covid this looked 
pretty different than normal years of family traditions but I was able to 
see a lot of people I love at a safe distance. Jonathan traveled northeast 
as well and spent some time with his family too. We didn’t make the 
trip together in an effort to keep our families healthy which was strange 
but we managed. 
	 As I look ahead to the rest of the winter and into the spring, I’m 
overwhelmed with joyful anticipation. We have so many exciting things 
coming towards us. We will be putting both our summer and retreat staff 
into place, we are preparing for many groups to join us at camp and I’m 
excited to be hosting a winter family camp in March! If you’ve never 
been onsite during the colder months, I encourage you to find a way to 
check it out! 
	 As we close a year of strange challenges and unexpected joys, I 
continue to be in awe of the power of this community. Thank you for all 
the ways you support this ministry. I hope to see you on the mountain 
soon!

The Lions Den 
By Daniel Kirschbaum - Director of  Retreat 

	 Shalom to all you wonderful friends and 
family of Rainbow Trail! As I sat here reflecting 
on what I was going to write about, it dawned on 
me that I will be entering into my 3rd year as a 
full-time director at RTLC. As cliche as it is to 
say, time flies when you are having fun. In the 
last two years, I have learned so much, from how 
to grow intentional relationships with partners 
of RTLC to playing an F bar chord on a guitar. 
Also, understanding the different philosophies 
and techniques behind fundraising, developing 
my marketing and videographer skills, and 
acknowledging that our Intro campers genuinely 
are in charge when they are on-site. 
	 There is one thing I’ve leaned into the most, and that’s knowing where 
my feet are, also known as being fully present in the moment. It is easy to get 
caught up with the distractions and work that sometimes I miss the cool parts 
of outdoor ministry. The beautiful scenery of camp, how great my co-workers 
are, and how lucky I am to have a job where I get to share Jesus’s love and 
play with kids! Living in the moment can be challenging but so worth it when 
you realize it. 
	 This summer is shaping up to be something special! As we continue to 
develop our knowledge of COVID-19 and how to do another summer during 
a pandemic, I can say I am so confident moving forward. As a full-time team, 
our board of directors and resources like the American Camp Association 
continue to think of new ways to do ministry safely. Staff recruiting has 
been the most recent example. As we cannot visit the majority of campuses 
this year, that has not stopped us from finding new staff in new ways. Staff 
alumni have played a big part in that, along with the whole Rainbow Trail 
community! If you know of any college-aged people who you think would 
be an excellent fit for our summer staff, have them reach out to me at cam@
rainbowtrail.org! Even if they are on the fence about applying or not, have 
them know the interview process is excellent for determining their decision. 
	 Thank you as always for your support in all shapes and sizes. I am 
so happy that we can keep moving forward as an organization to bring God’s 
love to all people. Hope to see some of you this spring for retreats!

Cam(p) Vibes
 By Cam Regennitter - Director of On-Site & Bridging Borders
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Have YOU ever considered Outdoor Ministry as a career? Maybe 
you know someone who might be interested in Outdoor Ministry. 
The Rainbow Trail Program Assistant Internship is designed to 
allow people to work in and learn about all aspects of Outdoor 

Ministry, create your own OM philosophy, gain valuable knowledge, 
serve wonderful people, and live at Rainbow Trail.  Application 
deadline for the PGA positions is February 28, 2020.  For more 

information, email Daniel at daniel@rainbowtrail.org.
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Program AssistantProgram Assistant

Internship PositionsInternship Positions

	 Howdy! For those who don’t know 	 Howdy! For those who don’t know 
me, my name is Sands Simonton, and I am me, my name is Sands Simonton, and I am 
the new Director of Site and Facilities here the new Director of Site and Facilities here 
at Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp. I was at Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp. I was 
born in Vail, CO, and grew up in Eagle, born in Vail, CO, and grew up in Eagle, 
CO. Some of my passions are skiing, CO. Some of my passions are skiing, 
rock climbing, woodworking, and playing rock climbing, woodworking, and playing 
guitar. I’ve been coming to camp ever guitar. I’ve been coming to camp ever 
since I was an intro and was on summer since I was an intro and was on summer 
staff working on maintenance from 2016 staff working on maintenance from 2016 
through 2020. I can’t express how excited through 2020. I can’t express how excited 
I am to have this job and to experience I am to have this job and to experience 
the full-time life that comes with it. Rev. the full-time life that comes with it. Rev. 
Don Simonton was my Grandpa and the Don Simonton was my Grandpa and the 
first Executive Director here at camp from first Executive Director here at camp from 
1957 to 66, and to be able to carry on the family legacy is something that I 1957 to 66, and to be able to carry on the family legacy is something that I 
hold very close to my heart.  I look forward to continuing my work here at hold very close to my heart.  I look forward to continuing my work here at 
camp, building relationships with all of you who come to witness the Holy camp, building relationships with all of you who come to witness the Holy 
Spirit in such a place. I must share something important to me because I Spirit in such a place. I must share something important to me because I 
owe a lot of what I know about this grace-filled place and to the person I’ve owe a lot of what I know about this grace-filled place and to the person I’ve 
become to Kyle Larson. I worked five summers alongside him, and I really become to Kyle Larson. I worked five summers alongside him, and I really 
wouldn’t be where I am now if it weren’t for his friendship and guidance. wouldn’t be where I am now if it weren’t for his friendship and guidance. 
We are excited for what his future holds, and he will be greatly missed.We are excited for what his future holds, and he will be greatly missed.
	 Working with the physical site of Rainbow Trail is one of the most 	 Working with the physical site of Rainbow Trail is one of the most 
rewarding jobs I could imagine. I’m very familiar with the summer program, rewarding jobs I could imagine. I’m very familiar with the summer program, 
but I have some things to learn as far as the retreat season goes. I’m becoming but I have some things to learn as far as the retreat season goes. I’m becoming 
more and more comfortable with the position every day. Winter up here at more and more comfortable with the position every day. Winter up here at 
camp is beautiful and peaceful beyond comparison. This year so far, there’s camp is beautiful and peaceful beyond comparison. This year so far, there’s 
been an incredible amount of snow. In just the past few weeks, we’ve gotten been an incredible amount of snow. In just the past few weeks, we’ve gotten 
over a foot of snow.  I never thought plowing snow off the roads would over a foot of snow.  I never thought plowing snow off the roads would 
be so much fun! Our first Bible Study Retreat took place a few weekends be so much fun! Our first Bible Study Retreat took place a few weekends 
ago, where some great learning experiences presented themselves to me. I ago, where some great learning experiences presented themselves to me. I 
was truly blown away by the careful thought and effort put into the study was truly blown away by the careful thought and effort put into the study 
by each of our writers. The Bible Study Writers retreat was one that I had by each of our writers. The Bible Study Writers retreat was one that I had 
never been a part of before, but I think it may be my favorite so far. I think never been a part of before, but I think it may be my favorite so far. I think 
we will be blessed with an incredible bible study for both campers and staff we will be blessed with an incredible bible study for both campers and staff 
this summer. Unfortunately, as all of you know, the COVID-19 pandemic this summer. Unfortunately, as all of you know, the COVID-19 pandemic 
is still significantly impacting everyone’s lives. Our retreat season has been is still significantly impacting everyone’s lives. Our retreat season has been 
slower than previous years because of this, but I am happy that we can stay slower than previous years because of this, but I am happy that we can stay 
safe and continue to perform great ministry in preparation for this summer.  safe and continue to perform great ministry in preparation for this summer.  
	 As far as the site goes, things are looking pretty good! There are 	 As far as the site goes, things are looking pretty good! There are 
a few things left on the BC remodel agenda, but I think I’d call it a good a few things left on the BC remodel agenda, but I think I’d call it a good 
98% done. I just installed the new washer and dryer in the upstairs common 98% done. I just installed the new washer and dryer in the upstairs common 
room/kitchen, and we are currently looking at some new table and furniture room/kitchen, and we are currently looking at some new table and furniture 
options. Because of the large amount of snow, a lot of my time so far has options. Because of the large amount of snow, a lot of my time so far has 
been spent on making sure nothing freezes, and all our buildings are warm been spent on making sure nothing freezes, and all our buildings are warm 
and comfortable.  My first significant repair happened on our new boiler and comfortable.  My first significant repair happened on our new boiler 
system in Aspen (dining hall). Luckily, it’s a brilliant system and has a fail-system in Aspen (dining hall). Luckily, it’s a brilliant system and has a fail-
safe which kept the building above freezing temperatures, thank the Lord! safe which kept the building above freezing temperatures, thank the Lord! 
My love and care for this site and the things it stands for gives me more than My love and care for this site and the things it stands for gives me more than 
enough motivation to teach myself and troubleshoot things I’ve never had to enough motivation to teach myself and troubleshoot things I’ve never had to 
tackle before. What an incredible feeling to know that I’m involved in such tackle before. What an incredible feeling to know that I’m involved in such 
an essential part of this ministry as a whole.an essential part of this ministry as a whole.
	 My personal life is excellent as well.  I just moved into my new rental 	 My personal life is excellent as well.  I just moved into my new rental 
house in Salida, Colorado. I’ve always dreamed of living there, and it’s finally house in Salida, Colorado. I’ve always dreamed of living there, and it’s finally 
happened. My roommate is a dog musher in Salida and an Arborist, so we happened. My roommate is a dog musher in Salida and an Arborist, so we 
get along pretty darn well. On a more annoying note, my Subaru broke down get along pretty darn well. On a more annoying note, my Subaru broke down 
for the second time in two weeks, so it’s safe to say that I am in the market for the second time in two weeks, so it’s safe to say that I am in the market 
for a new vehicle, which is very exciting for me! for a new vehicle, which is very exciting for me! 

Simonton Says 		          
                 By Sands Simonton- Director of Site and Facilities

 WINTER FAMILY                 	 WINTER FAMILY                 	
	     WEEKENDS 2021	     WEEKENDS 2021

	 Rainbow Trail is offering winter family weekends this spring! You 
have the opportunity to come and stay up on the snow-covered mountain 
and spend some time skiing, snow hiking, or anything else we can make 
possible with your family. 
	 There are two options available for these weekends: a pro-
grammed weekend or Do-It-Yourself Weekends. The programmed week-
end is March 19-21 (2 nights). During this weekend, you will be provided 
with lodging, meals, and other camp activities your family is interested 
in. 	
	 The Do-It-Yourself Weekends are most weekends from February 
to May (inquire about availability). During these weekends, you provide 
the food, and we provide your lodging and a kitchen! There is also inter-
net connection strong enough for home learning and working from home. 
And of course, Colorado winters are known for the skiing. Monarch 
Mountain is only one hour and 15 minutes from Rainbow Trail and offers 
amazing skiing, snowboarding, and tubing for people of all skill levels! 
You can visit the Monarch Mountain website or call us here at camp for 
information about rentals and buying lift tickets. 
	 For the Programmed Weekends, you can register on the Rainbow 
Trail website. For the Do-It-Yourself Weekends, you can register by call-
ing our camp office at (719) 942-4220. We would love to see you up at 
camp this spring!

Great New Ways To Continue 
To Support RTLC

	
	 The support of our donors is key to our ministry thriving and 
growing.  There are a multitude of ways that you can give to this ministry.  
Stocks, bonds, mutual and ETF funds, checks, online, and gifts to annual 
support or specific projects like the land exchange or camperships are just 
a few.  However, there are some other tools available of which you may 
not be aware.
If you own an IRA and are over the age 70 1/2 you may be eligible to make 
a Qualified Charitable Distribution (ie a contribution to RTLC) directly from 
your IRA and not include the amount given as subject to income tax.  And 
such charitable gifts reduce the amount of Required Minimum Distribution 
you must take for yourself every year!  Because of recent law changes, it 
is always good to consult your tax advisor, but if you are eligible for this, 
it is a very good deal!
	 Donor Advised Funds (DAFs) are tax-advantaged investment 
accounts used for charitable giving. You can fund a DAF with cash or 
other assets and take a tax deduction for doing so. Usually, people opt to 
contribute their appreciated investments so they don’t have to face the tax 
consequences of selling it themselves. Once inside the donor-advised fund, 
your contributions continue to grow tax-free until you elect to issue a grant 
to the IRS-approved charity of your choice.
	 The beauty of donor-advised funds is they’re available to anyone.  
Donor-advised funds are “designed to be a simple, turnkey way to execute 
your philanthropic wishes, whether you’re giving $500 or several million.”  
You can give as much or as little (as long as it’s at least $50) as you want to 
one charity or dozens whenever you choose.  Many charitable gift experts 
call donor-advised funds “flexible philanthropy.”
	 Take advantage of these tools to help our ministry grow.  Talk with 
your financial advisor and/or your tax consultant for more details.  Or 
contact Dave at dave@rainbowtrail.org and he can help you get connected 
to an expert.

Want To Make A Difference?
Give a gift to Rainbow Trail and invest in the 

faith lives of thousands of kids.  In today’s 
economy there is no better return! 

www.rainbowtrail.org/donate
Online Anytime



Thank You for Being Part of Thank You for Being Part of 
the Ministry of Rainbow Trail!the Ministry of Rainbow Trail!

Rainbow Trail is blessed to have a great cloud of witnesses that give their time 
and talent to the ministries that happen.  The staff at Rainbow Trail work very hard 
to offer quality programs, food, and facilities, but it would never happen without 
the amazing support and dedication of all these volunteers.  We’ve made every 
effort to include all those who have volunteered in 2020; if we inadvertantly left 
you off the list, please forgive us and call the camp office at 719-276-5233 so we 
can make a correction. Thank you for your amazing service to Rainbow Trail!

Presenters & Writers
RTLC is blessed to work in partnership 
with several of the finest pastors, youth 
directors, and lay leaders in the Synod.  
These people provide much of the spiritual 
guidance during the year through Bible 
study and large group presentations.  Your 
efforts help open the hearts of many in this 
special place!
Bible Study Writers
Rev. Michael Tassler
Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward
Rev. Jane Jebsen
Rev. Nicole’ Ferry
Rev. Dave Risendal
Nellie Jarvis

Mens Fly Fishing Retreat
Rev Roger Thompson
Greg Felt - Ark Anglers

Senior High Retreat Presenter
Rev. Stephanie Lord

Confirmation Retreat Presenters
Rev. Jane Jebsen

Retreat Hosts
Cam Regennitter
Daniel Kirschbaum
Maggie Brakke
Kyle Larson
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Sarah Weaver
Dalton Bunnell
Kyle Larson
Leah Jarvis
Sam Walmer
Sadie Nutt
Abby Mortensen
Rob Laurie
Jonah Hanson
Kelly Marsh
Jonny Tippetts
Sammie Johnson
Anthony Tantillo
Sands Simonton

Staff Training Presenters
Rev. Michael Tassler
Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward
Rev. Jane Jebsen
Rev. Nicole’ Ferry
Rev. Dave Risendal
Bishop Jim Gonia
Julie Miller

Raft Training
Arkansas River Tours

Camp Grandparents
Bob Veuthey
Cheryl Mahon
Don Morris
Karen Pforr

Family Camp Presenters
Rev. Jane Jebsen
Rev. Jay Gamelin
Nellie Jarvis – Art
Kyle Larson - Art
Charlie Pineda – Musician

Labor Day Leader
Rev. Julie McNitt

2020 Board of Directors

Michelle Okes, President
Rev. Jane Jebsen, Vice President
Nicole’ Ferry, Secretary
Bill Ernstrom, Treasurer
Rev. Russ Britton
Rev. Kathy Armstrong
Chris Lieber
Sandy Elvington
Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward
Rev. Leslie Welton

Ambassadors
Ambassadors are our direct link to 
congregations.  Rainbow Trail Ambassadors 
serve as information sources for those in their 
congregations, and keep the camp abreast 
of important events within the larger church.  
Their most important function, however, is 
helping to get information about camp out to 
the masses!  We are grateful for your partnership 
and support!
Dawn & Shannon AmbrosioDawn & Shannon Ambrosio
Jerry & Joan BrownJerry & Joan Brown
Cindy BuddeCindy Budde
Brad & Kathleen ChewakinBrad & Kathleen Chewakin
Andrea and Tom CroshalAndrea and Tom Croshal
Dave & Carissa CrusonDave & Carissa Cruson
Bob & Holly DenningBob & Holly Denning
Gerald EnglemanGerald Engleman
Ruth EricsonRuth Ericson
Deidre & Tim FarrellDeidre & Tim Farrell
Kathy & Eric FerdigKathy & Eric Ferdig
Rebbie GarzaRebbie Garza
Denise GergenDenise Gergen
Cathy GoodmanCathy Goodman
Bud & Linda GrimmBud & Linda Grimm
June Hartmann & Allan OchsJune Hartmann & Allan Ochs
Karel & Tom HemlerKarel & Tom Hemler
Nancy HenningNancy Henning
Andrea & Derek IversonAndrea & Derek Iverson
Wendy Jendro & Joel BrownWendy Jendro & Joel Brown
Steve & Linda JurrensSteve & Linda Jurrens
Troy & Mary KnutsonTroy & Mary Knutson
Mary KoeppMary Koepp
Dee Ann & John LordDee Ann & John Lord
Jessica & Joel MaassenJessica & Joel Maassen
Cheryl & Stephen MahonCheryl & Stephen Mahon
Holly & Nick MassieHolly & Nick Massie
Tanda & Tom McCombe Tanda & Tom McCombe 
Kris & Greg McDanielKris & Greg McDaniel
Dawn & Brent MeyerDawn & Brent Meyer
David Miller & Anne WenzelDavid Miller & Anne Wenzel
Jill & Douglas MonsenJill & Douglas Monsen
Gail & Mark MuehlethalerGail & Mark Muehlethaler
Janice & James MulvanyJanice & James Mulvany
Chuck & Gayle NewellChuck & Gayle Newell
Jill O’BrienJill O’Brien
Corey & Katie OkesCorey & Katie Okes
Vicki & Stacy PadillaVicki & Stacy Padilla
Charlie & Claire PinedaCharlie & Claire Pineda
Randie PolidoriRandie Polidori
Lisa & Mike RegennitterLisa & Mike Regennitter
Rick & Becky RomanoRick & Becky Romano
Christine & Ari RubinChristine & Ari Rubin
Kristen & Mike SaathoffKristen & Mike Saathoff
Paul & Lisa SmithPaul & Lisa Smith
Rachel & Aldis StrautinsRachel & Aldis Strautins
Ana Tolentino & David BoltAna Tolentino & David Bolt
Sarah & Tom TracySarah & Tom Tracy
Robert & Denise TristanoRobert & Denise Tristano
Kathy & Craig TwaddellKathy & Craig Twaddell
DeNee & Jim vanWestrienenDeNee & Jim vanWestrienen
Kate & Eric WaggonerKate & Eric Waggoner
Sarah & ML WatersSarah & ML Waters
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Let’s Make Tax Season Fun Again! 
ReFUND CO

	

	 It’s that time of the year again - that dreaded tax season.  It is a 
part of spring that we all try to avoid.  Well, we have a way to make it 
more fun for you!  As you file your taxes, you have the opportunity to 

donate to Rainbow Trail out of your refund!
	 Donate to a Colorado Nonprofit is a new option on your Colorado 
Tax Return for your 2021 taxes.  Taxpayers with a Colorado refund can 
use the “Voluntary Contributions” schedule to choose an eligible non-
profit to donate to from their tax refund.  Rainbow Trail just found out that 
we qualified as an eligible non-profit!
	 Look for the NEW additional option of “DONATE TO A COLO-
RADO NONPROFIT FUND” on the Voluntary Contribution schedule 
and list the following 3 items on your 2020 Colorado tax refund.  To do-
nate to Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp use the following information:
1.	 Name of Organization: Rainbow Trail Lutheran Camp
2.	 Registration number: 20123031231
3.	 The amount you wish to donate
Important: If you use a third party tax preparer, be sure to provide this 
information to them.  
	 For FAQ’s about ReFUND CO, go to the RTLC website under 
Donate and click on Give A Gift.
	 Anyone living in Colorado can make a donation through their tax 
 Blazing New Paths!
Trailblazers and Pathfinders are 
Rainbow Trail’s annual giving 
clubs that sustain and allow our 
ministry to grow.  For as little as 
$10 a month, or $120 a year, you 
can become a Trailblazer and make 
a huge difference in everything that 
happens here at camp!  Pathfinders 
are those that would like to give a 
little more. For $1,000 or more a 
year, you can become a Pathfinder 
and can make a bigger difference in 
this incredible ministry. From Day 
Camp to Bridging Borders to On-
Site ministries to Compass Points 
to RTLC South to camperships, 

Trailblazer and Pathfinder dollars 
help to make a difference in 
countless lives through wonderful 
faith experiences. Support from the 
Rocky Mountain Synod to Rainbow 
Trail needed to be reduced to $19,500 
annually a few years ago. We need 
your help in covering that difference.  
You can join by simply making your 
gift to Rainbow Trail.  If you are 
interested in knowing more about 
Trailblazers or Pathfinders, please 
contact Dave at the Canon City 
office (719-276-5233) or by e-mail 
at dave@rainbowtrail.org.

...as of February 1st.

132132  
DAYS UNTIL CAMP!DAYS UNTIL CAMP!

ORGANIZATIONAL GIFTS
Cybergrants DST Systems, Inc.

Thrivent Financial
Boeing

Community Shares of Colorado
RegCo Media

Medtronic Foundation
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Volunteers for Outdoor Colorado
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FOLLOW RTLC ON SOCIAL MEDIA

Hello to my RTLC Family! Today 
the sun is shining; it’s 40 degrees out 
and wonders of wonders, the winds not 
blowing! I have been trying some new 
recipes that just might make a surprise 
appearance this summer! It will be SO 
great to see my people again! Things will 
still be done with the utmost care for our 
guests, so you will see many changes in 
procedures, all aimed at keeping you safe 
while still enjoying the “camp” experience! 
It’s very encouraging to know that our 
excellent nurse Carla and Leah Jarvis, 
will be returning. They were both very 
instrumental in developing the protocols 
that we used every day. Since we had no 
reported cases from campers last year, I 
think they did a spectacular job. Thank You 
to you both!

Of course, the big guy (Dave) 
did his usual job of awesomeness! I don’t know of another person who is so 
dedicated to his staff. Thank You, Dave!

We had to wish a very sad farewell to Kyle this year. You are loved 
and will be greatly missed! But have no fear! Sands Simonton is taking over! 
Sandy will be a great addition to our full-time staff.

So, now to some recipes and fun food facts! I thought it might be time 
for some good for the soul soup recipes. Both of these soups can be prepared 
as vegetarian dishes! The first is

“Black Bean Soup” this soup is great served with cornbread and 
a salad! You will need, 3c. Chopped onion, 2Tbl. Olive oil, 3Tbl. Minced 
garlic, 2c. Chopped red bell pepper, 1 can 28oz. Diced tomatoes with juice, 
2- 4oz. Cans green chiles, 1Tbl. Cumin, 2 boxes chicken or veggie broth, 8- 
15oz. Cans black beans, rinsed and drained, 1/2c. Red wine vinegar. You can 
also add 2lbs.of cooked ground beef or diced chicken. I like to add a whole 
jalapeno finely chopped, seeds and membranes removed. Bring the heat! To 
prepare, heat oil in a stockpot. Saute onions, bell pepper, and garlic till tender. 
Add remaining ingredients to the pot; bring to a boil. Reduce heat cover 
and simmer for ½ hour. Serve topped with sour cream, fresh cilantro, and 
shredded cheese.

The next soup is “Beef Tortellini Soup.” You will need 1lb. Cooked 
and drained ground beef, 3c. Water, 1-28oz. Can tomato puree, 1 envelope 
onion soup mix, 9oz. Frozen green beans, 1tsp. Italian Seasoning, 1tsp. Garlic 
powder, 2 bay leaves, 1tsp. Salt, 1tsp. Pepper, 9oz. Cheese tortellini (frozen 
or refrigerated). To prepare, add all ingredients to the pot except for tortellini. 
Bring to a boil. Cover and reduce heat to simmer for 30min. Add tortellini 
and cook till tender. This is great served with some crusty rolls and a spinach 
salad! As always, add stuff and make it your own!

Now to some fun food facts. Caesar Salad was named after a 
restaurant owner in Tijuana, Mexico. Caesar Cardini was in trouble and 
was running out of food, so he used the only ingredients left and invented 
Caesar Salad! After you boil potatoes, try using the water in your bread 
recipe, and the bread will stay fresher longer at room temp. If you run out 
of yeast and need to make rolls, try using a tsp of baking soda and an equal 
amount of vitamin C. The results will be the same since a similar chemical 
reaction occurs. The secret to light dumplings is to puncture them when they 
are finished cooking to allow the air to circulate inside. Colas have a higher 
physiological dependence than smoking and alcohol and are harder to give 
up. Suppose you add 1and ½ tsp. Butter to a portion of cooking pasta or soup. 
It will not boil over. When flare-ups from fat drippings start to burn the meat, 
place lettuce leaves over the hot coals to eliminate the problem. The first 
known recipe for ice cream was brought to Venice, Italy, by Marco Polo after 
a Japan journey. The Italians then introduced “Cream Ice” to Europe and later 
was renamed

“Ice Cream” by our own Dolly Madison for a White House function.
Well, this is where I end this issue! I pray daily for all of you! May 

you stay healthy, happy, and loved! Always remember; God is Great!
Love,		 Chris

 Chris’ Corner 		          
                 By Chris Seaman - Food Service Manager

	 After completing my first year at 
Rainbow Trail, I have to say it has been 
an unexpected journey. However, taking 
every challenge as an opportunity for 
innovation, I have been so proud of what 
our team has accomplished.
	 Fall allowed for some much 
needed respite. I traveled home to 
Minnesota for two weeks after summer to 
quarantine with my family at our cabin, 
got to help out with the Women’s Retreat 
and Confirmation Retreat which are 
some of the most life-giving weekends up at camp, and got to jump 
back into my “off-season” hobbies of yoga and baking. As of this 
winter I officially graduated from Minnesota hill skiing to Colorado 
mountain skiing, and therefore think I can officially claim residence 
as a Coloradan.
	 Looking forward to summer fills me with such joy. Because 
of last spring’s circumstances, I have a busy schedule this spring. 
I will be completing my Wilderness First Responder Course and 
my Level 1 Ropes Course Certifications between now and May, all 
while recruiting staff for a busy summer. We are so excited to host 
22 Compass Points trips and go back out into the Rocky Mountain 
Synod for Day Camps.
	 Since we could not have as many of you on site last summer, 
I have yet to have the privilege of meeting many who make up 
the incredible Rainbow Trail community. If you are around camp 
this summer please do not hesitate to jump down to Eagle Peak to 
introduce yourself.

The Brak Pack
 By Maggie Brakke - Director of  Compass Points & Day Camp 

Colorado Gives... and Gives... 
and Gives... and Gives!

With a challenging summer and a global pandemic going on, we 
have to admit we were a little worried about reaching our goal of 
$100,000.  We knew it would be a challenging goal on a normal year.  
But you guys amazed us all! This year’s Colorado Gives Day was 
incredible! In a short 24 hours on December 8, 2020, the Rainbow 
Trail community responded to the challenge and gave $108,537! An 
impressive 346 donors participated in giving to Rainbow Trail that 
day. The response to this day of giving not only shows the incredible 
generosity of this community, but also shows that Rainbow Trail is 
a place where so many people invest their hearts. This amount of 
giving is even more impressive since we had just raised $159,000 
to cover summer staff salaries during the prior five months.  For 
that, we are truly grateful beyond measure, and hope you all will 
accept our deepest thanks. Your gifts have catapulted us into 2021 on 
square footing.  These funds help support the day-to-day operations 
of camp including program equipment, summer staff salaries, our 
full-time staff, and site and facilities maintenance, to name a few. In 
all, Colorado Gives Day raised $50 million for 2,828 non-profits in 
Colorado.  We are already setting a goal of $89,000 for next year! We 
will let you know the date for 2021 as soon as it is announced. Thank 
you again to those who joined us in this Spirit-filled day and to those 
who gave gifts to help support this ministry and all those it impacts.

@rtlc1957

CALLING ALL YOUNG ADULTS! In hopes to more ac-
tively minister to young adults our Compass Points program 
has partnered with the ELCA Young Adult Abide small 
groups to make a Young Adult Backpacking trip. Through 
the popularity of the Abide Ministries it became apparent 
that young adults are craving more programming created for 
them. We will be bringing in a young adult speaker who will 
lead alongside the Compass Points Directors, on this week-
long backcountry experience. Ages 18-35 welcome! More 
information to come.

Compass Points Partners with 
Abide
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COLORADO GIVES DAY
Anonymous
Alisa & Jim Thomas
Alissa & Josh Plumley
Allen & Janet Weisheit
Amanda & Wyatt Burton
Amanda Peck
Amy & Mike Herold
Anastasia Reynolds
Andrea & Larry Patella
Andrea Doeden
Anne & Brandon Stratton
Annette Jasiota
Annie & Jeff Heath
Art Kraus & Michelle Stone Kraus
Atlanta Lea & James Sheridan
Austen Smith
Balajadia, Mariah
Ben & Corliss Wyatt
Ben & Jordan Jarvis
Ben & Katie Rude
Ben Hogue
Bert & Dolly Lager
Beth & Dave Newsom
Beth & Evan Smith
Beth Graham
Betsy & John Tuma
Betty Kirsebom
Bill & Charlotte Dausses
Bill & Sheila Hurd
Bob & Margie Dugan
Bonnie & Jim Klamerus
Bonnie Brundige
Brad & Brooke Shannon
Brad & Patty Taylor
Brandon & Jennifer Wade
Brian & Anne Bliss Niess
Brian & Marisa Carlson
Brian Bonser
Brittany & Eric Schoer
Bruce & Laura Guthals
Bryan & Denie Nordin
Caitlin &  Josh Nelson
Cam Regennitter
Cami Gregerson-Kopetka
Cathy Goodman
Charles Aigner
Charles Baker
Charlie & Claire Pineda
Cheryl & Orville Werner
Cheryl Almquist
Cheryl Masters
Chris Lovagnini
Christie Kurth
Christina Brown-Erickson
Christine Zimmerman & Rick 

Zimmerman
Christy Klemz
Chuck & Gayle Newell
Clare Felletter
Clint & Anne Pluenneke
Craig Tierney
Cyndi Gershenoff
Dale & Jan Ydstie-Roy
Daniel & Diana Breed
Daniel Kirschbaum & Jonny Tippetts
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Dave Gunnlaugsson
David & Edie Phillips
David & Ingrid Waggoner
David Stuhr
Dawn & Brent Meyer
Dean Klinkerman
Deb & Phil Rivera
Deb Maruyama
Deborah & Jerry Yirku
Deborah Bayles
Delta Wise
Dena Wangerin
Denise & Kurt Smith
Denise & Scott Ikenberry
Dennis Bagenstos & Judy Leiseth
Derek Kane

Diana Biggs
Don & Lisa Mietz
Don Troike
Dona Kenline
Donna Harris
Donna Hayden
Douglas & Naoko Kohlhepp
Elizabeth & Tracey Cowling
Elizabeth Huselid
Ellen & Michael Stelzle
Ellen Ivy
Erik & Kim Williams
Erin & Frank Wernlein
Ernie & Karen Cordova
Francisco Aragon
Gail & Mark Muehlethaler
Gail Strobel
Gary & Karen Gabrielson
Gary & Patty Bliss
Gayle Rodgers
Gaylene Szaltzer
Gene & Angie Youngmann
Geoffrey & Sharon Damhorst
Gershenoff, Hannah
Hailey
Hannah Harman
Harold & Susan Stitt
Haylee Hayden
Heath Efird
Heather & David Kinz
Heather & Eric Miller
Heather Dahms & Joey Henke
Holly & Holly Hanson
Holly & Nick Massie
Ian Stitt
Ina Kay & Tom Devers
Inger Smuts
Jack & Phyllis Brown
James & Candy Hersch
James Matson
James Myra
Jan & Rives Duncan
Jane Jebsen
Janelle Hernandez
Janet & Scott Harrison
Janice & Jim Mulvany
Janice Ehlers
Jay Davis
Jeanine & Jeffrey Kenney
Jeanne Nijhowne
Jeff & Kristin Carlson
Jennifer & Dale Bridges
Jennifer Duensing-Crosbie
Jennifer Newman & David Engel
Jeremy Idler
Jeri & Kurt Schmelzel
Jeri & Mike Rhodes
Jerry & Joan Brown
Jesse & Lindsay Crock
Jessica & Luke Edwards
Jessica Craver
Jill & Douglas Monsen
Jill Ramos
Jim & Bonnie Shumaker
Jim & Jann Marie Crock
Jim & Pat Speckmann
Jimmy & Shirley Pettigrew
Joan & Chris Huke
Joanne Parkhouse & Zhihua Song
Joel & Barbara Sigdestad
Joel & Carolyn Buck-Gengler
John & Pam Marietta
Jon & Jo Powers
Jon & Karen Morgenthaler
Josh Witkop
Joy Hawkins & Randall Clark
JP Bowdoin
Julia & Colin Stone
Julie & Jary Shimer
Julie & Mike Speck
Julie & Stan Elmquist
Kandisa Skaff

Thank you to all of those who gave on Colorado Gives Day, December 4, 2018

Karel & Tom Hemler
Karen & Scott Pedersen
Karen J & Carl Sum
Karen Lim
Karen Witt & Jim Puga
Katherine Tjeerdsma Betzel
Kathryn Schmidt
Kathy & Craig Twaddell
Kathy & Dirk Hogue
Kathy Eaton
Kathy Perry
Katie & Daniel Scherr Bock
Katie Larson
Katie Romano
Kayla Olinge
Keith Brakke & Peg Laforge
Keli’i & Karen Rogers
Kellie Martindale
Kelly & Pete Blood
Kelly Marsh
Kelsey & Wes McNeely
Ken & Mary Sorenson
Kendra & Steve Dunn
Kevin & Janet Flesch
Kevin Althoff & Sandy Wittebort
Kim & Dave Guinn
Kirby Olson
Kirsten Bush
Koren Holden & Randall Toney
Kris & Tim Carr
Kris Ericson
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Kristin & Christian Nisonger
Kristin & Mike Lavelle
Kristin McCracken
Kurt & Darlene Mader
Kurt & Marsha Ehrhardt
Kylie Pedersen
LaDonna Jurgensen
Larry & Eleanor Bonicelli
Larry & Lavona Brown
Laura & David Hodgson
Laura Harney & Eric Sollenberger
Laura McClellan
Laurie & Clay Mohler
Lindsey DeGroot
Lisa & BJ Schnitzler
Lisa & Bob Bowker
Lisa & David Young
Lisa & Mike Regennitter
Lisa & Tim Farrell
Lisa Boe-Sims
Luke Hollander
Lynn Nestingen
Macy Pedersen
Madeleine Bass
Maggie Brakke
Mandy & Karl Brown
Marcus Kochis
Mareda Smith
Maren Diercks & Paul Eppard
Margot Wright & Dan Montoya
Maria & Richard Smith
Marjie & Austin Broden
Mark & Carla Ewing
Mark & Cindy Boatright
Mark & Diane Sather
Mark & Loyse Hinkle
Mark & Natalie Talley
Mark & Susan Lathrop
Mark & Vera Guebert-Steward
Marty Bendel Waite
Matt Christensen
Megan Myers
Melissa Neff
Mez Tesfay
Michele & Christopher Jarnot
Michelle & Dave Okes
Mickey & Cindy Bannister
Mike & Connie Burris
Mike & Laura Growney
Mike & Marit Rinke

Miscellaneous
Molly & David Moroney
Mrs Glenda Syling & Mr Gary Syling
Mrs Lisa Scott & Mr Zant Scott
Ms. Karen Campbell
Nancy Henning
Nathan Bergmann
Nathan Palmquist
Orla O’Callaghan & Paul McCarthy
Pastor Alena Lamirato
Pat Holman & Phil Wangberg
Patricia Witkowsky
Patti Nelson
Paul & Lisa Smith
Paul & Marcia Dahlgren
Paula Harms-Van Duyn
Paula Nelson-Marten
Peg & Dave Slagle
Peter Stroup
Phil & Dee Erlander
Phil & Traci Dorth
Phyllis & Randall Lynn
R.A. & S.J. Bjarnason
Rachel & Hilton Matthew Holman
Randy & Gail Mundt
Randy & Julie McNitt
Randy & Lisa Schrader
Ray & Judy Russell
Ray & Nicolè Ferry
Rebecca & Paul Marsh
Renae Deharde-Haes
Rev. Scott & Emily Dalen
Richard & Elaine Simonds
Richard & Kathy Gash
Richard & Susan Schnier
Rick & Becky Romano
Rick & Charlene Coulson
Roberta Wentworth
Roger & Claudia Larson
Roger & Mary Riekena
Ron & Carol Zajic
Ron & Katy Harder
Ronald & Marylou Swenson
Roy Burger
Ruth & David Ryll
Ryana Holt
Sandra & M. Scott Elvington
Sara & Daniel Romanski
Sarah & Josh Anderson
Sarah & Russ Britton
Sarah Massie
Schwabauer, Matthew
Sharon & Bruce Stokes
Shawna Babcock
Sheila Ehrich
Steve & Cheryl Mahon
Steve & Sue Samuelson
Steve Flessner
Steven & Pamela Haigh
steven westcott & Deborah Agar
Sue Michel
Susan & Dave Fisk
Suzan Lund & Joseph Moser
Tabitha McCombe
Tamra Mohs
Tim Thies
Timothy & Lisa Smith
Todd & Jill Grivetti
Todd Engdahl
Tom & Alison Buckett
Tom & Shari Gould
Trinity Lutheran Church
Vicki & Christian Lieber
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Walter & Karyl Meyer
Wendy & Nate Miscall
William Ernstrom & Janie Hanson-

Ernstrom
Yliana Kolosseus
Zach Regennitter
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TRAILBLAZERS
The following individuals are members of the 2020 Trailblazers Club.  Trailblazers is an annual giving club that keeps the ministry 
at Rainbow Trail alive and growing.   To join, contact Dave  719-276-5233 or check out the “Donate” tab on our webpage at www.
rainbowtrail.org. Many thanks to the following supporters of Rainbow Trail!

Eagle Peak Club
$500-$999
Abbie & Steve Freeman
Adrian Miller
Alisa & Jim Thomas
Andrew & Stephanie Holloway
Andrew Peterson & Kirsten Bock
Ben & Bev Larzelere
Ben & Jordan Jarvis
Beth & Evan Smith
Brett & Jennifer Palmer
Brian & Marisa Carlson
Brian Weaver
Carl & Emily Sauey
Carl & Katie Edstrom
Carol & Regan Foust
Carrie & Philip Baylis
Cathy Goodman
Christian & Sarah Parker
Clint & Anne Pluenneke
Craig & Beverly Essex
Daniel Kirschbaum & Jonny Tippetts
Dave & Antje Lund
Dave & Betty Begeal
Dave & Carissa Cruson
David & Linda Higbea
Delores & Gerry Mueller
Don & Lisa Mietz
Donald & Joyce Stephens
Elizabeth & William Erhardt
Eric & Beth Krueger
Eric & Christina Ostovic
Fred & Nancy Dorth
Fred Hansen
Gail & Mark Muehlethaler
Herbert Korff
Ina Kay & Tom Devers
Jeff & Trisha Carlson
Jeffrey & Liz Thomas
Jerry & Joan Brown
Jessica Craver
Jill & Scott Marble
Jim & Jann Marie Crock
Jim & Pat Speckmann
Joel & Carolyn Buck-Gengler
John & Kathleen Erickson
John & Pam Marietta
Joshua Woolley
Judith Neve
Julie & Jary Shimer
Julie & Scott Miller
Karen & Richard Stenger
Karen Nulle
Karen Pforr
Katie & Chris Staples
Keli’i & Karen Rogers
Kevin & Darlene Rohrbaugh
Kevin & Deney Perkins
Kiara & Andrew Jorgenson
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Kurt Rager
Laura Wouters
Lauren & Patrick Elliott
Leslie Swetnam
Linda Carlisle
Linda Stuehrenberg
Lindsay Lafferty
Liza & Nathan Blom
Lynda Koenig
Margot Wright & Dan Montoya
Marianne Woodward
Marilyn & David Meline
Mark & Allison Whitmire
Mark & Anne Schwartz
Melissa Neff
Mia & Scott Harberts
Michael & Karen Fritz
Michael & Sarah Graham
Michael Zumwalt
Miscellaneous
Ms Jennifer Calderone & Mr Jeff 
Calderone
Ms. Harriett Porch
Nathan & Laura Cooper
Orla O’Callaghan & Paul McCarthy
Orvid Olson
Pam Christensen
Peder & Noel Hansen
Rachel & Hilton Matthew Holman
Richard & Kathy Gash
Rick & Becky Romano
Robert Lundgren
Roger & Jane Barrack
Roger & Mary Riekena
Ron & Heather Frost
Sarah & Josh Anderson
Sarah & Joshua Voigt
Scott & Kristi Beebe
Severt & Mary Kvamme
steven westcott & Deborah Agar
Susan Pfabe-Wiggans & Scott Wig-
gans
Teak & Clifford Simonton

Terry & Susan Pletkovich
Tim & Amy Kessler
Todd & Mary McNeil
Tom Williamsen
Vernon Pettit
Vince & Leigh Felletter
Walter & Karyl Meyer
Wendy & Samantha Knipple
Willy & Julie Reusser
Rainbow Lake Club
$250-$499
Lisa & Chris Kassel
Alexis Carey
Alina Love
Allison & John Kane
Amy & Neil Lynn
Andrea Doeden
Angela & Davis Herring
Anne & Brandon Stratton
Becky Zinn-Caulfield & Tom Caul-
field
Ben & Corliss Wyatt
Ben Hogue
Beth & David Bowman
Betsy & John Tuma
Bill & Shelly Hunter
Bo & Hannah Graham
Bob & Janelle Stover
Bonnie Mohler
Brian & Kira Ward
Bryan & Denie Nordin
Caitlin &  Josh Nelson
Carl & Gail Schurman
Carrie & Kirby Quamen
Chad & Aly Kohlmeyer
Chris & Abbey Raap
Christen & Andrew Brown
Connor Foust
Corey & Katie Okes
Craig & Vonda Orton
Craig Kelly
Daniel Hanson & Aimee Lenth
Dave & Carol Hartenberger
Dave & Judy Peters
Dave Gunnlaugsson
David & Ingrid Waggoner
David & Michelle Louis
David Dorow & Wendy Clark
Dawn & Shannon Ambrosio
Dena Wangerin
DeNae & Jim vanWestrienen
Diane Boldt & Paul Hurcomb
Donna Hayden
Ede Ericson
Emma Daharsh
Gary & Patty Bliss
Gene & Angie Youngmann
Greg & Barbara Haschke
Hannah Maxa
Harold & Susan Stitt
Jack & Phyllis Brown
Jacob & Becca Dolan
Jana Schofield & Michael Isensee
Jared & Jackie Parker
Jennifer Duensing-Crosbie
Jeri & Mike Rhodes
Jessica & Todd Doyle
Jim & Bonnie Shumaker
Jim Ruden
John & Karla Balk
John & Peggy Harris
Jon & Jo Powers
June Hartmann & Allan Ochs
Karen & Kevin Hyde
Karen & Scott Pedersen
Karen & Vineet Joshi
Kari & Mitchell Kusek
Karin Morton & Scott Arndt
Karol La Valle
Kathy & Dirk Hogue
Katie & Daniel Scherr Bock
Ken & Kay Gerhart
Kendra & Steve Dunn
Kent & Elizabeth Lund
Kirby Olson
Kris Ericson
Kurt & Marsha Ehrhardt
Landon Harman
Lannette Abbey
Larry & Eleanor Bonicelli
Lauren Pruitt
Lori & Marty Stevens
Lori Whitley
Lynn & Mark Twietmeyer
Marje & Fred Hoppe
Mark & Carla Ewing
Mark & Diane Sather
Mark & Natalie Talley
Mark & Ruth Peterson
Martha & Clint Calvert
Molly & David Moroney
Ms Shannon Clodius
Nancy Henning
Nathan Palmquist

Nicole Wanner & Daniel Peters
Patti Nelson
Paul & Marcia Dahlgren
Phyllis & Randall Lynn
Randy & Gail Mundt
Ray & Carrie Harney
Robert & Denise Tristano
Robert & Renee Wade
Roger & Claudia Larson
Ron & Carol Zajic
Roxann Hare
Ruth & Nathan Brown
Ruth Idler
Ryan & Rianne Anderson
Sarah & Zach Earhart
Schenk Construction
Sharon & Bruce Stokes
Sigurd & Dianne Nelson
Stephanie & Patrick Kerscher
Stephanie Carlberg
Steve & Nancy Lord
Steve & Sue Samuelson
Steven & Pamela Haigh
Steven Erickson
Sue Satter
Swan Ellert
Tabitha McCombe
Thulisiwe & Charles M Beresford
Tim & Kaarin Jacobson
Tom & Karan Haynes
Tres & Debbie Hicks
Van & Sharon Mohlis
Vicki White
Base Camp Club
$120-$249
Mareda Smith
Andrea & Larry Patella
Anita & Matthew Seitz
Barbara & Brian Haggerty
Barbara & Chuck Exley
Ben & Katie Rude
Bert & Dolly Lager
Bob & Jean Terry
Bob & Linda Morton
Brad & Brooke Shannon
Brad & Deb Abbott
Brad & Patty Taylor
Brittany & Eric Schoer
Bud & Kim Smoot
Cameron Regennitter
Cami Gregerson-Kopetka
Carrie & Andrew Stephens
Casey & James Dunning
Cassie & Matthew Norden
Chad Levert
Chris & Gail Tucker
Chris Dietz & Lisa Meyerdierks
Christie Kurth
Christopher & Maren McLaren
Christy Klemz
Chuck & Gayle Newell
Chuck & Robbie Breaux
Claire Masters
Clarence & Marlyn Versluys
Clay Johnson
Colin Twaddell
Cordell & Patricia Halverson
Corey & Jeanette Stull
Craig Tierney
Cyndi Gershenoff
Cynthia & Kevin Gallagher
Dan & Liz Burris
Daniel & Diana Breed
Danny & Marcia Murray
David & Raynee Price
David Kumpe & Rosemarie Wip-
felder Kumpe
David Miller & Anne Wenzel
Dean Klinkerman
Deborah Bayles
Dennis Bagenstos & Judy Leiseth
Don & Mary Koppenhaver
Don & Vanessa Barlow
Don Troike
Ed & Janice Norden
Edna Anderson
Elaina Fenstermacher
Elizabeth & Matt White
Elizabeth Nelson
Ellen & Michael Stelzle
Elsa Meyners
Eric & Carolyn Gustafson
Erica Couch
Frank & Lorie Eby
Gary & Joy Symes
Gaylene Szaltzer
Gina & Jay Simonson
Grandmother Jill O’Brien
Greg & Shanna Murrell
Haylee Hayden
Jacqueline Johnson
James & Candy Hersch
Jan & James Osburn
Jane Jebsen

Janelle Hernandez
JANICE & Patrick STOFFEL
Janna & Mark Hosek
Jean & Chris Hollowwa
Jean Larson
Jennifer & Wes Minor
Jeremy Idler
Jesse & Lindsay Crock
Jessica Reeves
Jim & Laura Lewis
John & Kathy Eckhardt
Joyce Mills
Judy Hagge
Julia & Colin Stone
Julia Fritze-Singh & Jack Singh
Julie & Ron Skelton
Katherine & Robert Fauvelle
Kathy & Tim Armstrong
Kathy Perry
Keith & Cara Avallone
Keith & Tammy Wetter
Keith Brakke & Peg Laforge
Kelli & Adam Varnado
Kelsey & Wes McNeely
Ken & Mary Sorenson
Kevin & Marybeth Barkocy
Kitty Jarvis
Kyle & Andrew Pitts
Kylie Stitt
Lisa & Dan Walter
Lisa & David Young
Lisa & Todd Kirschbaum
Lisa Boe-Sims
Lynn & Pat Trenda
Malinda & Anthony Paddock
Mandy & Karl Brown
Mandy & Ryan Sevier
Marcia Oppermann
Marcus Kochis
Maren Diercks & Paul Eppard
Margaret May
Marianne Guinn
Mark & Cindy Boatright
Mark & Julie Stover
Mark & Karen Bentz
Mark & Michele Robinson
Mark & Sharon Pope
Mark & Vera Guebert-Steward
Martha & Chuck Montano
Marty Bendel Waite
Mary Elmshauser
Melissa & Jim Keller
Merlyn & Jerry Tjelle
Michelle Larsh
Mickey & Cindy Bannister
Mike & Darlene Delk
Mike & Marit Rinke
Moellering, McKenzie
Mr Tim Edwin
Mrs Glenda Syling & Mr Gary Syl-
ing
Nicole & Bob Long
Paul & Nancy Judson
Paula Harms-Van Duyn
Peter & Susan Marty
Phil & Dee Erlander
Randy Hawk
Rebecca & Paul Marsh
Rebecca & Scott Hofer
Renae Deharde-Haes
Richard Hielkema
Robert & Carolyn Bye
Robert & Michelle Thomsen
Roberta Wentworth
Ron & Katy Harder
Ryan Higbea
Sara & Clark Olson-Smith
Sara Tinklenberg
Scott & Sue Fernau
Sean-Casey & Amy King
Stan & Sandy Johnson
Steve & Judy Gunnlaugsson
Sue Michel
Tamra Mohs
Terry & Holly Wubbena
Theodore McNitt
Tiff & Kevin Roiseland
Tim & Sandra Maxa
Tim Meyer
Todd & Christine Wright
Todd & Jill Grivetti
Todd Engdahl
Tonya & Jack Major
Tracey LaFrano
Tracy Rasmussen & Pat Diaz
Trisha & Jonathan McClain
William & Darlene Beals
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PARTNER CONGREGATIONS
These congregations have commited to partnering with Rainbow Trail by supporting the ministry through their congregation’s budget.

Abiding Hope Lutheran Church, 
Littleton

All Saints Lutheran Church, 
Albuquerque, NM

American Lutheran Church, Grand 
Junction

Ascension Lutheran Churchlorado 
Springs

Atonement Lutheran Church, 
Boulder

Atonement Lutheran Church, 
Lakewood

Augustana Lutheran Church, Denver
Bethany Lutheran Church, Cherry 

Hills Village
Bethany Lutheran Church, 

Fredericksburg, TX
Bethel Lutheran Churchlorado 

Springs
Bethlehem Lutheran Church, Los 

Alamos, NM
Rocky Mountain Synod ELCA, 

Denver
Black Forest Lutheran Churchlorado 

Springs
Christ Lutheran Church, Highlands 

Ranch
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Christ the King Lutheran Church, 

Durango
Christ the Savior Lutheran Church, 

Aurora
Christ the Servant Lutheran Church, 

Louisville
Cross of Christ Lutheran Church, 

Broomfield
Cross of Glory Lutheran Church, 

Denver
Epiphany Lutheran Church, Denver
Evergreen Lutheran Church, 

Evergreen
Faith Lutheran Church, Golden
First Lutheran Church, Longmont
First Lutheran Churchlorado Springs
First St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, 

Burlington
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church, Wichita, 

KS
Glory of God Lutheran Church, 

Wheat Ridge
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, 

Glenwood Springs
Grace Lutheran Church, Palo Alto, 

CA
Grace Lutheran Churchlorado 

Springs
Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Wheat 

Ridge
Holy Ghost Lutheran Church, 

Fredericksburg, TX
Holy Love Lutheran Church, Aurora
Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church, 

Lakewood
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church, 

Littleton
Iglesia Luterana Cristo Rey Church, 

El Paso, TX
Immanuel Lutheran Church, Greeley
King of Glory Lutheran Church, 

Arvada
King of Kings Lutheran Church, 

Pueblo
Lord of the Hills Lutheran Church, 

Centennial
Lord of the Mountains Luth Church, 

Dillon
Lutheran Church of Hope, 

Broomfield
Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit, 

Centennial
Mount of the Holy Cross Luth 

Church, Vail
New Promise Lutheran Church, St 

George, UT
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church, 

Greeley
Our Saviour’s Lutheran Church, Ft. 

Collins
Peace in Christ Lutheran Church, 

Elizabeth
Peace Lutheran Church, El Paso, TX
Peace Lutheran Church, Las Cruces, 

NM
Risen Lord Lutheran Churchnifer
Shepherd of the Hills Luth Church, 

Canon City
South Zumbro Lutheran Church 

WOW, Kasson, MN
Spirit of the Mountain Lutheran 

Church, Golden
St. John’s Lutheran Church, Thornton
St. Luke Lutheran Church, 

Albuquerque, NM
St. Paul Lutheran Church, 

Albuquerque, NM
St. Paul Lutheran Church, Calhan
St. Peter Lutheran Church, 

Greenwood Village
St. Philip Lutheran Church, Littleton
Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church, 

Boulder
Trinity Lutheran Church, 

Farmington, NM
Trinity Lutheran Church, Fowler
Trinity Lutheran Church, Loveland
Trinity Lutheran Church, Monument
Zion’s Lutheran Church, Trinidad

PATHFINDERS
The following individuals are members of the  2020  Pathfinders Club.  Pathfinders  is RTLC’s next level giving club that keeps the ministry at Rainbow 
Trail  growing and expanding.   These individuals have given $1,000 or more to this great ministry.  To join, contact Dave Jarvis 719-276-5233 or find 
out more and donate online at www.rainbowtrail.org/donate. Many thanks to the following supporters of Rainbow Trail!

Challenger Peak Club
$1,000-$1,499
Anonymous
Alissa & Josh Plumley
Ann & Newton Seitzinger
Aurice & Bob Worley
Ben Spiger & Kendra Wilde
Betty Kirsebom
Br Ryan Roberts & The Rev. 

Breonna Roberts
Cheryl & Kevin Schenk
Chris & Stephanie Frankle
David & Carla Herbig
David & Sharon Henneke
Dawn & Gene Scherr
Erik & Kim Williams
Evan Lieber
Garrett & Stacey Struessel
Gary & Kay Schritter
Heather & Brad Wiidakas
Hunter & Janet McDaniel
Jan & Rives Duncan
Jill & Douglas Monsen
Jim & Carol Reppert
Jimmy & Shirley Pettigrew
Jon & Kate Palmquist
Julie & Mike Speck
Kathryn Schmidt
Ken & Sheryl Mielke
Kit & LeEtta Choi
Lillian McFerran
Marianne Mooney
Mark Skinner & Lou Ann 

Cheslock Skinner
May & Pr. Michael Tassler
Melissa Beaman
Nancy & John Daharsh
Nancy Skinner
Paul & Elaine Hill
Rev. Dave Risendal & Dr. Betsy 

Risendal
Rev. Jason & Kellie Davis
Rev. Scott & Emily Dalen

Roger & Alice Aden
Roger & Cheryl Thompson
Ron & Olga Augustson
Russ & Cheri Sorensen
Ruth Von Mosch
Schwabauer, Matthew
Scott Arndt
Shirley Splittgerber
Stanley & Evelyn John
Stephanie Lord & William 

McHardy
Steven Gustafson & Beth Knutson
Tania Ventura & Jeff Hollender
Tom Stephens & Mary Beth 

Frederick
Wayne Guthals
Long’s Peak  $1,500-$2,499
Anonymous
Annie & Jeff Heath
Arthur Norman
Austen Smith
Bob & Joyce Witte
Bob & Mindy Marold
Bruce Anderson
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
David & Anneliese Schneider
David & Rebecca Kleen
Don & Bernie Mathison
Eric & Elizabeth Berrill
Gloria & Joel Friesenegger
Greg & Heidi Thiele
Hannah Harman
Jack & Donna Dice
James Myra
Janice & Jim Mulvany
Jay Davis
Katherine Tjeerdsma Betzel
Kathy & Craig Twaddell
Kevin & Janet Flesch
Kevin & Sue Bethke
Kim & Dave Guinn
Kim & John Olson
Koren Holden & Randall Toney

Kurt Maack
Les Anderson
Marvin Plugge
Mary Koepp
Matt & Wendi Rusch
Michelle & Dave Okes
Mike & Laura Growney
Paul & Kathy Edstrom
Ray & Nicolè Ferry
Rick & Angela Guinn
Rick & Sherry Smith
Robert & Sharon Kolosseus
Roger Kleen
Ron & Betty Yergert
Rosetta Bidne
Sandra & M. Scott Elvington
Stephanie Salazar
Steve & Cheryl Mahon
Tim & Jen Walmer
Tom & Shari Gould
William Ernstrom & Janie 

Hanson-Ernstrom
Mt. Elbert  $2,500-$4,999
Anonymous
Ann Hultquist & Roger Loots
Bob & Andrea Mooney
Bob & Ann Erickson
Brenda & Lon Sears
Charlie & Claire Pineda
Dave & Carolyn Carlson
Dawn & Brent Meyer
Dennis & Lynn Gimlin
Don & Lillian Filegar
Gene & Cheri Zeller
Hanne & Kip Schauer
Hans & Kristin Wiersma
Holly & Nick Massie
Karen Kelley
Kate & Eric Waggoner
Kristin & Christian Nisonger
Larry & Lavona Brown
Miles & Kim Brown
Rick & Charlene Coulson

Ruth Ericson
Stacy & Nicholas Branca
Stephanie & Nathan Salazar
Susan & Dave Fisk
Tina Anderson
Vicki & Christian Lieber
Mt. Princeton  $5,000-$9,999
Anonymous
Bill & Charlotte Dausses
Bob & Margie Dugan
Catherine & Matt Larson
Dave Young
David & Edie Phillips
Ellie Arden
Janet & Scott Harrison
Janice Ehlers
Jeanne & Tim Maloney
Kevin & Tracey Engelhardt
Laurie & Clay Mohler
Lisa Mikolajczak Augustana 

Foundation Fund
Marcia & Bill Smith
Marsha Yosten
Michelle & Robert Szydlowski
Mike & Connie Burris
Phil & Traci Dorth
Ruth & David Ryll
Shelly & Gerry Clemen
Steve & Linda Jurrens
Steve Flessner
Tara & Chad Sawinski
Tom & Alison Buckett
Crestone Peak  $10,000-$19,999
Anonymous
Carol & Charlie Wick
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Karen Smith
Katie Dugan
Mt. of the Holy Cross $20,000 

plus
Anonymous
Paul & Lisa Smith
Randy & Lisa Schrader

LEELAND & ELLEN SOKER ANNUAL 
CAMPERSHIP FUND

Bonnie Mohler
Gregg Magee
Malinda & Anthony Paddock

Roger & Alice Aden
Steven Erickson

BART LARZELERE MEMORIAL
 CAMPERSHIP ENDOWMENT

Ben & Bev Larzelere

GIFTS IN KIND
Ascension Lutheran Church   - Wheel Barrel full of office supplies, gloves, bedding, towels & 

shop supplies. 
Aurice & Bob Worley - Shelving unit for storage & electronics recycling

Bob & Joyce Witte – 120 cloths
Brad & Carissa Nietfeldt  – Macbook Pro Laptop

Bruce Beier -Water Bottles
Debbie & Julio Blanco – 50 masks

Evan Lieber - Reimbursement check donates
Liza & Nathan Blom – Computer discount

Mark & Diane Sather – furring strip & blade
Mary Koepp - 2 boxes of 250 9x12 envelopes
Susan & Matt Wood-Ellis – Roll of Postage

Tammi Schneider – 2 couches, 2 lamps 2 pillows, games
Volunteers for Outdoor Colorado - 12 cans of bug spray
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GIFTS IN MEMORY AND HONOR OF
In Memory of Tom Guinn
KP & Lynn Davis
Carl & Katie Edstrom
Bill & Sharon Gorman
Marianne Guinn
Kurt & Mary Haeger
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Marianne Mooney
Sarah Passarelli
Gene & Angie Youngmann

In Memory of Grandpa Dave 
Ericson

Tim Asselin
Edie Ericson 
Dave & Nellie Jarvis

In Memory of Joan Splittgerber
Shirley Splittgerber
Janna & Mark Hosek
Howie & Carol Halperin
Keith & Paula Halperin
Neil & Marti Welch
Tracy & Casey Campin
Kurt Maack
Timothy & Lori Mueller
Michael & Julie Ray
Donna Benne
Dave & Joan Birnie
Steve & Julie Navarrette
Larry & Jan Martin
George & Ann Wimmer
Michael & Alison Butt
Nanette Goff

In Memory of Gary Jebsen
Lynn & Pat Trenda
Michael Selby
Patricia Torness-Smith
Ellen Place
Roxann Hare
Theresa Jackson
Annette Schurich
Dave & Barb Anderson
Medtronic Foundation

In Memory of Joan Maack
Susan Gass

Ric & Pam Miller
Karen Kelley and Coworkers
Julie & James McCluskie

In Memory of Valeda Abbey
Sirleyh Detmer

In Memory of Harold Skinner
Lou Ann, Mark, & Cheslock 

Skinner

In Memory of Lillian Marie 
McFerran

Amanda Bickel
JBC Staff
Stephen Theiss

In Memory of Ed Mansfield
Clarence & Marlyn Versluys
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
Cheryl & Kevin Schenk
Kim & Dave Guinn

In Memory of Tracy Crawford
Dawn & Brent Meyer

In Memory of Don Simonton
Dave & Nellie Jarvis

In Memory of Grandpa Fred 
Ehler

Mary Koepp

In Memory of Tim Christensen
Pam Christensen

In Memory of Jon Hersch
James & Candy Hersch

In Memory of Nickie Fowler
Tara & Chad Sawinski

In Honor of Susan Pfabe-
Wiggans

Kristin Pfabe
Rebecca Pfabe
Jerrald & Esther Pfabe

In Honor of Josh Hill
Paul & Elaine Hill

DESIGNATED GIFTS
Augustana Foundation – Expenses for Week 10 camp for housing insecure 

youth
Charlie & Claire Pineda – Technology

Dave & Nellie Jarvis- Shelving & Table Legs
Janice Ehlers - Tables & Chairs for Bristlecone

Kevin & Janet Flesch - Vimeo
Kirby Olson – Technology

Michael & Sarah Graham -Technology
Miles & Kim Brown- Chipper

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church - Expenses for Week 10 camp for housing 
insecure youth

Randy & Lisa Schrader - Capital improvements
Stephanie Salazar - Furniture

Wayne Guthals- Chipper

Bristlecone Remodel
Phil & Traci Dorth

Bethlehem Lutheran Church
Daniel Kirschbaum & Jonny Tippetts

Stephanie Salazar
Paul & Lisa Smith

Marsha Yosten
Medtronic Foundation
Ben & Jordan Jarvis

Anonymous
Abbie & Steve Freeman
Adrian Miller
Adrienne Ross
Amy & Neil Lynn
Andrew Peterson & Kirsten Bock
Anita & Matthew Seitz
Ann Hultquist & Roger Loots
Bert & Dolly Lager
Beth & David Bowman
Bill & Charlotte Dausses
Black Forest Lutheran Church
Bob & Mindy Marold
Br Ryan Roberts & The Rev. Breonna 

Roberts
Carol & Regan Foust
Carol & Jim Reppert
Carrie & Andrew Stephens
Chloe Foust
Chris & Stacey Romer
Chris Lovagnini
Christopher & Maren McLaren
Chuck & Michelle Nichols
Claire Masters
Connor Foust
Cybergrants DST Systems, Inc.
Dave & Betty Begeal
Dave & Carol Hartenberger
Dave & Nellie Jarvis
David & Anneliese Schneider
David & Carla Herbig
David & Carolyn Carlson
David & Raynee Price
David & Sharon Henneke
Dennis & Lynn Gimlin
Diedra Daugherty
Elizabeth Hemphill
Emily & Peter Smith
Emma Daharsh
Eric & Beth Krueger
Garrett & Stacey Struessel
Glenda Gary Syling
Greg & Heidi Thiele
Greg Eklund
Hannah Maxa
Hanne & Kip Schauer
Heather & Brad Wiidakas
Herbert Korff
Iglesia Luterana Cristo Rey Church
Ina Kay & Tom Devers
Jacqueline Johnson
Jana Skaga & Brett Shearer
Janice & Jim Mulvany
Janice & Patrick Stoffel
Janice Ehlers
Jared & Jackie Parker
Jeff & Trisha Carlson
Jeffrey & Liz Thomas
Jennifer &  Jeff Calderone
Jennifer & Wes Minor
Jerrald & Esther Pfabe
Jessica Reeves
Jim & Pat Speckmann
John & Kathy Eckhardt
Kaleb Sutherland
Karen & Richard Stenger
Karen Pforr
Kate & Eric Waggoner
Kathryn Schmidt
Kathy & Craig Twaddell
Katie & Chris Staples
Katrine & Michael Wall

Kenna Lawson
Kevin & Deney Perkins
Kevin & Marybeth Barkocy
Kevin & Michelle Dempsey
Kevin & Sue Bethke
Kirby & Johnathan Ingelhart
Kit & LeEtta Choi
Kitty Jarvis
Kristen & Michael Saathoff
Kristin Pfabe
Landon Harman
Laura Wouters
Lillian McFerran
Lisa & Chris Kassel
Lisa & Dan Walter
Lisa & Todd Kirschbaum
Lord of the Mountains Luth Church
Lynn & Mark Twietmeyer
Marcia & Bill Smith
Marilyn & David Meline
Mark & Michele Robinson
Mary & Christopher Phillips
Melissa Neff
Mia & Scott Harberts
Michelle & Robert Thomsen
Mike & Laura Growney
Mike & Connie Burris
Misty & Jim Roeder
Ms. Laura Schilf
Nancy & John Daharsh
Nathan & Laura Cooper
Paul & Nancy Judson
Peace Lutheran Church
Peder & Noel Hansen
Phil & Traci Dorth
Rachel Jones & Will Rogge
Randy & Lisa Schrader
Rebecca Pfabe
Richard & Kathy Gash
Rick & Angela Guinn
Rick & Charlene Coulson
Rick & Sherry Smith
Rob & Auna Nelson
Robert & Carolyn Bye
Robert & Renee Wade
Robert & Sharon Kolosseus
Roger & Mary Riekena
Ron & Heather Frost
Ruth Ericson
Sarah & Joshua Voigt
Scott Arndt
Scott & Janet Harrison
Severt & Mary Kvamme
Shelly & Gerry Clemen
Steve & Cynthia Nelson
Steve Westcott & Deb Agar
Steve Flessner
Steven Erickson
Tania Ventura & Jeff Hollender
Teak & Clifford Simonton
Tim & Jen Walmer
Tim Edwin
Tom Stephens & Mary Beth Frederick
Tom Williamsen
Vicki & Christian Lieber
Vivian Bengtson
Walter & Karyl Meyer
William & Darlene Beals
William Ernstrom & Janie Hanson-

Ernstrom
Willy & Julie Reusser

STAFF SALARIES
The following names gave towards 2020 summer staff salaries. These 
people made it possible to have summer camp with a special group of staff. 

ANN (JARVIS) SMITH MEMORIAL 
LAND EXCHANGE FUND

Kevin & Deney Perkins

Kitty Jarvis

Randy & Lisa Schrader

Rick & Sherry Smith

Roger & Jane Barrack

In Memory of Sandra Kistler

Alison Lueders 

Bert & Dolly Lager

Debbie & Rex Carter

Donald & Kay Lucas 

Doug & Betty Boyd

Gary Owen in memory of Sandra 

Branting Kistler

Herbert Schillereff 

Jim & Kay Hytjan 

Kathleen Christensen 

Kathleen Nelson

Kim & Dave Guinn 

Larry & Eleanor Bonicelli

Larry Kruse i

Lois Fees 

Margaret & Norm Aarestad 

Nathan Bledsoe 

Orvid Olson 

Paul & Kathy Edstrom 

Richard Sloneker 

Steven & Debra Kinz 

Timothy & Bridget Patrick 

In Memory of Pastor Tom Guinn

Janice & Jim Mulvany
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CONTRIBUTORS
Thank you to the following friends of Rainbow Trail who gave a gift in 2020. 

Adam and Angela Crews
Alan Beals
Alice Disney
Alison Lueders
Allegra Reiber
Allen and Janet Weisheit
Amanda and Wyatt Burton
Amanda Bickel
Amber and Joe Turner
Amy and Alan Schmuck
Amy and Matt Zalk-Larson
Amy and Mike Herold
Amy and Tim Johnson-Grass
Amy Moorman
Andrea Gaalswyk
Angie and Gene Elder
Angie and Mike Miller
Angie O’Rear
Ann Digennaro
Anndi Russell
Anneli Dudley
Annette Schurich
Antje Sliger and Sabine Shaffer
April and Paul Vialpando
Ariahn and Matt Knoedler
Art Kraus and Michelle Stone Kraus
Atlanta Lea and James Sheridan
Audrey and Wade Beckman
Barbara Sieckman
Becca and Jeremie Baldwin
Becca Sager Dolan and Jake Dolan
Ben Bonser
Beth and Dave Newsom
Bex Schmelzel
Bill and Cheryl Eckert
Bill and Sharon Gorman
Bill and Sheila Hurd
Billy and Janna Waters
Bob and Holly Denning
Bob and Jan Veuthey
Bobbie Anderson
Bolko and Sue Von Roedern
Bonnie and Jim Klamerus
Brady Risendal
Brandi and David Quimby
Brandi and Jason Schott
Brandon and Jennifer Wade
Brenda Zimmer
Brett and Leah Bass
Brian and Anne Bliss Niess
Brian and Tari Wood
Bruce and Laura Guthals
Bryan and Amy Jaster
Caley Dallman
Cara Maronek
Charles and Edith Cook
Cheryl and Orville Werner
Chris and Carrie Enstad
Chris and Karen Nevins
Chris and Nicole Esser
Chris and Stacey Romer
Christen and Steve Johnston
Christiana Slater
Christine Zimmerman and RICK 

ZIMMERMAN
Chrystal and Wade Whiteside
Chuck and Gina Jenschke
Clark Windmueller
Cliff and Korra Looschen
Colette Kerlin
Corinne Korrell
Cory and Stacy Budaj
Curt and Tami Musfeldt
Dale and Jan Ydstie-Roy
Damon and Anna Marie Larson
Dan Carlson
Daniel Austin
Darcy and Mike Harris
Dave and Barb Anderson
Dave and Joan Birnie
Dawn and Brian Conzemius
Dawn and Stuart Barron
DeAnn and Howard Reyes
Deb and Phil Rivera
Debbie and Rex Carter
Deborah and Jerry Yirku
Deborah and Jim Barber
Dee Jackson
Denise and Kurt Smith
Denise and Scott Ikenberry
Dennis and Nancy Johnson
Diandra Lawson
Diane and Greg Smith
Diane and William Duty
Dirk and Sarah Stadtlander
Donald and Kay Lucas
Donald Tyson Tieperman and Brooke 

Oleen
Donna Benne
Donna Skovgaard
Dorothy Marshall
Dorthe and Brad Carr
Doug and Betty Boyd
Douglas and Naoko Kohlhepp
Dusty and Tracy Knight
Elizabeth and Jennifer Heiny
Elizabeth and Tracey Cowling
Elizabeth Byer
Ellen Place

Elliot Fehlen
Emily and Peter Smith
Emily Maruyama
Emily Mohlis
Eric and Crystal Whiting
Eric and Ericka McDaniel
Eric and Katherine Terrell
Eric and Pam Gohl
Erickson, Will
Erik and Kimberly Olson
Erik Park and Kathy Kowalczyk
Erin and Doug Thompson
Erin and Frank Wernlein
Ernie and Karen Cordova
Father Daniel Jones
Finn Windmueller
Garrett Hedman
Gary and Karen Gabrielson
Gary Owen
Geoffrey and Sharon Damhorst
George and Ann Wimmer
Gina Gonzalez
Graham and Sandy Rinehart
Gregg Magee
Hal and Shirley Nilsson
Hanna Nichols
Heather and David Kinz
Heather and Eric Miller
Heather and Erick Field
Heather and Lawrence Gowin
Heather Dahms and Joey Henke
Heidi Torgerson-Martinez
Herbert Schillereff
Holly and Holly Hanson
Howard and Missie Bonser
Howie and Carol Halperin
Ingrid Fairchild
J Scott and Shellie Oglesby
Jacoby, Danielle
James and Jo Anne Gearhart
Jan Miller
Jana and Paul Oman
Jana Skaga and Brett Shearer
Janet Prell Anderson and John 

Anderson
JD and Kristen Kessler
Jeanell Carlson-Bjorkman
Jeanine and Jeffrey Kenney
Jeanine and Jon Davis
Jeannie Hanshaw
Jeff and Kristin Carlson
Jennifer and Dale Bridges
Jennifer and Vance Thomas
Jennifer Dodson and Lloyd Dodson Jr
Jennifer Newman and David Engel
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Jessica Clarke
Jessica Neuberg
Jill Bergmann
Jim and Barb Hauck
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Joan and Chris Huke
Joanne Parkhouse and Zhihua Song
Jodene and Bruce Keeler
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John and Kay Bengston
John and Kristi Kohnke
John Roberts
Jolene and Dave Ebert
Jon and Karen Morgenthaler
Joseph and Sherida Warner
Joy Hawkins and Randall Clark
Judi and Steve Axthelm
Julie and Curtis Orton
Julie and James McCluskie
Julie and Stan Elmquist
Kalie Saathoff
Kara and Jason Wise
Karel and Tom Hemler
Karen and Brad Stone
Karen and Mark Cornett
Karen Benuska
Karen Horgen
Karen J and Carl Sum
Karen Witt and Jim Puga
Kathleen Christensen
Kathleen Nelson
Kathryn Loken
Kathy and Dennis Henson
Katie and Adam Dittmer
Katie Wee
Katrina and Robert Crook
Katrine and Michael Wall
Kaycie Kolk
Keith and Paula Ebert
Kelly and Erik Williams
Kelly and Pete Blood
Kelly and Philip Evans
Kelsey and Reid Wilson
Ken and Laura Lisi
Kenneth Eastman
Kerrie and Colin Ratliff
Kevin Althoff and Sandy Wittebort
Kevin and Michele Jones

Kevin and Michelle Dempsey
Kim and Jamie Fain
Kim and Jay Hohensee
Kim and Joseph Carpentier
Kim and Mike Hedstrom
Kirby and Johnathan Ingelhart
Kirsten and John Worzala Dumke
Kneese, Anissa
KP and Lynn Davis
Kris and Tim Carr
Kristen and Brent Leu
Kristen and Sean Murray
Kristi Deines
Kristin and Andy Kwong
Kristin and Mike Lavelle
Kristin Lynn
Kristin Schultz and Lee Liming
Kristine and Randy Resley
Kurt and Darlene Mader
Kurt and Mary Haeger
Kyle Larson
Kyra Jensen
Larry and Jan Martin
Larry Kruse
Laura and BJ Thompson
Laura and David Hodgson
Laura Davis
Laura Harney and Eric Sollenberger
Laura Libby
Lauren and David Keller
Lauren Arcady
Leah and Chris Strackbein
Leif and Peggy Ericson
Leo Riedel
Leonard and Judy Walgren
Linda and Stephen Daniel
Lindsay Hammon
Lindsey Burris
Lisa and BJ Schnitzler
Lisa and Bob Bowker
Lisa and Mike Regennitter
Lisa and Tim Farrell
Lisa Mikolajczak and Kenneth 

Rinehart
Liz Pemberton
Lloyd Stivers
Lois and Miron Red Stephens
Lois Fees
Loraine Fosdick-Houston and Rob 

Houston
Lori Morton
Lorna Harpin-Reeves
Mackenzie Nading
Margaret and Norm Aarestad
Margaret Patton
Margie Fiedler
Mari Peterson
Maria and Richard Smith
Marjie and Austin Broden
Mark and Heidi Peterson
Mark and Loyse Hinkle
Mark and Susan Lathrop
Marlene and Darin Arnold
Marti and Neil Welch
Mary and Christopher Phillips
Mary Dechant
Matt and Tasha Friedell
Max and Linda Stefoin
Meg Erke and Dave Holliday
Meg Mansfield
Mel and Bonnie Yockstick
Melinda and Kevin Kuhlmann
Melisa Lundy
Melissa Pforr
Michael and Alison Butt
Michael and Julie Ray
Michael Selby
Michele and Christopher Jarnot
Michele and Eric Stoutenborough
Michelle Baker
Mike and Ann Tydings
Mike and Bonnie Ensrude
Misty and Jim Roeder
Mollee and Pete Enko
Molly and Matthew Ward
Molly Miller
Mrs Heidi Walker and Mr Mike 

Walker
Mrs Lisa Scott and Mr Zant Scott
Mrs Naomi Wood and Mr Doug Wood
Mrs Robyn Hanson and Mr Joel 

Hanson
Mrs Tyra Haley and Mr Michael 

Haley
Ms Carri Thies and Mr Eric Thies
Nanette Goff
Natasha and John Comstock
Nathan and Anna Wubbena
Nathan Bledsoe
Nick and Jessica Ehrhardt
Nicole and Jason Leverone
Noah Bonser
Noel and Rob Reagan
Pam Reeves
Pamela and Thomas Meyer
Pat and Rob Suter
Pat Holman and Phil Wangberg
Patricia Torness-Smith
Patrick and Katy Sickles

Patti and Bert Loper
Patti Schoenfeld
Patty and Kevin Brady
Paul and Jill Olson
Paul and Kari Blanchard
Paul Clark
Pauline Brodbeck
Peg and Dave Slagle
Phoebe Breed
Preston Vaughn
R.A. and S.J. Bjarnason
Rachel and Jake Sokol
Rachel Jones and Will Rogge
Rachel Marty
Rachel Stoutenborough
Rae Jean Risetter
Ralph and Dawn Koennecke
Randi and Matt Augustine
Randy and Julie McNitt
Ranjavola Andriamanana
Ray and Judy Russell
Ray Printz
Rebecca Burris
Renee and William Howe
Rhonda and William Crossen
Ric and Pam Miller
Richard and Elaine Simonds
Richard and Susan Schnier
Richard Sloneker
Rick and Holly Thorstad
Rob and Auna Nelson
Robert and Rhoda Stenson
Robin and Joe Martin
Rocky and Jen Lioce
Ron and Cristine Sutton
Ron and Janice Baumgartner
Ronald and Marylou Swenson
Ronda and Kelly Weaver
Ruth Peterson
Samantha Johnson
Sara and Daniel Romanski
Sara and Joe Milius
Sara Pearson and Nathan Winterhof
Sarah and David Edeal
Sarah and Russ Britton
Sarah Bjornebo
Sarah Eachus
Sarah Molder and Walter Campbell
Sarah Passarelli
Sawyer Halstead
Scott and Elizabeth Wertz
Scott Treider and Carol Serrano-

Treider
Shana and David Stelzer
Shannon Lavelle
Sharon Schillereff
Sirleyh Detmer
Stan and Kathy Larson
Stephanie and James Davis
Stephanie Wright-Wilson and Kent 

Wilson
Stephen Theiss
Steve and Cynthia Nelson
Steve and Julie Navarrette
Steve and Kristie Servais
Steven and Debra Kinz
Susan and Dan Gulledge
Susan and Dan Twetten
Susan and Steven Kohuth
Susan Gass
Susan Lovro
Susan Wedel
Suzan Lund and Joseph Moser
Suzanne and Mark Kirch
Suzanne and Trey Brown
Suzie and Ray Blanch
Tami and Larry Malm
Tammy and Kyle Richards
Theodore and Donna Weskamp
Theresa Jackson
Tiffany Nielsen
Tim and Susan Thies
Timothy and Bridget Patrick
Timothy and Lisa Smith
Timothy and Lori Mueller
Timothy and Lucia McClure
Todd Feeback
Tony and Renee Frey
Tonya and Andrew Fisher
Tracy and Casey Campin
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Truman and Nisa Bradley
Trussell, Caitlin
Valerie and Ray Graeve
Vern and Ruth Ann Regennitter
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Victor and Lois Hoops
Victoria Clark
Virginia and Michael Crow
Wendie Bass
Wendy and Glenn Kuzminski
Wendy and Nate Miscall
Wendy Mayhew
Whitney and Theodore Hillestad
Zach Burggraaf
Zachary Davis



We make every effort to list each donor, but mistakes do happen.  
If we have inadvertently omitted your name or have listed you 

incorrectly we apologize.   Please call us, 719-276-5233, 
and let us know so that we can make corrections.
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An Active Way to Support RTLC: 
Thrivent Action Teams

Thrivent Financial has moved to use Action Teams to encourage more 
people to be involved in more great projects. An action team is easy 
to organize. All that has to happen is a Thrivent member identifies a 
worthy project, finds a group of people to help with the project, and 
then goes to the Thrivent website and establishes the project in the 
system. Thrivent will provide $250 in starter funds for the project in 
hopes that it can be used to generate more. For example, if your church 
wanted to buy something from the RTLC wish or need list, you could 
host a breakfast using the starter funds, and all the proceeds from 
your breakfast could be used to purchase that item for RTLC. Or you 
could do something similar to raise campership funds for your youth 
to go to camp this summer. Or you could use several action teams to 
buy materials for a congregational work weekend at Rainbow Trail.  
The sky is the limit for what projects can be done to help Rainbow 
Trail. Consider forming an action team and make a difference in this 
fun and worthwhile community effort! Contact Dave Jarvis if you 
have any questions or need more details.

	
	 If you are a Thrivent Financial member, we need your help! We 
exceeded our Thrivent Choice goal for 2020 of $35,000 and have set a 
goal of $37,000 for 2021.  With that kind of support from Thrivent, not 
only can we continue to provide camperships but we can also possibly 
upgrade some of the equipment on our site.
	 Here is how you can help.  You will need to go out to the Thrivent 
website each quarter to direct your Thrivent Choice dollars. This is the 
only way to ensure that your Thrivent Choice dollars will make it to 
Rainbow Trail each quarter.  Go to http://www.rainbowtrail.org/donate/
thrivent-choice/ and follow the steps to make your designation.
	 If you have friends that are Thrivent members and who have 
not designated their Thrivent Choice dollars, please encourage them 
to designate those Thrivent Choice dollars to Rainbow Trail.  We 
heard that there was close to $1 million dollars in Choice dollars NOT 
distributed last year.  Help us change that!  You can help make a world 
of difference!!

Use Your Thrivent Choice 
Dollars Wisely

Craving Color?Craving Color?
Rainbow Reflections is available in a paperless, color version!  E-mail	  
info@rainbowtrail.org to opt for the electronic version of our newsletter!  You’ll 
save trees and receive a colorful newsletter right to your inbox!

Rainbow Trail
   2021 Events Calendar

February 28.........................Staff Applications Due
April 18-21....The Summit Youth Ministry Retreat
May 28-31..............Memorial Day Work Weekend
May 31- June 12................................Staff Training
June 13- August 22........................Summer Camps
September 3-6............Labor Day Family Weekend
September 16-18...........Men’s Fly Fishing Retreat
October 2...............................................Grace Race
October 8-10................................Womens Retreat
October 15-17.......................Confirmation Retreat
October 22-24................Fall Ambassadors Retreat
November 19-21.....................Senior High Retreat
Dec 3-5..................................................AdventFest

www.rainbowtrail.org

www.rainbowtrail.org

Administrative Office
107 S. 9th Street, Suite B
Canon City, CO  81212
Phone:  719-276-5233
Fax:  719-276-5235

Office Hours: 9 am - 5 pm

Camp Office
P.O. Box T

3056 County Road 198
Hillside, CO  81232

Phone:  719-942-4220
Fax:  719-942-4000

Full-Time Staff

Dave Jarvis, Executive Director..............................dave@rainbowtrail.org
Aurice Worley, Bookkeeper..........................accounting@rainbowtrail.org
Maggie Brakke,  Director of Compass Points & Day Camp...maggie@rainbowtrail.org
Daniel Kirschbaum, Director of Retreats.................................daniel@rainbowtrail.org
Cam Regennitter, Director of On-Site & Bridging Borders..........cam@rainbowtrail.org
Sands Simonton, Director of Site & Facilities...............................sands@rainbowtrail.org
Chris Seaman, Food Service Manager.............................chris@rainbowtrail.org

Board of Directors

President...............................Michelle Okes, Bethany Lutheran, Denver,CO
Vice President.........................Rev. Jane Jebsen, Faith Lutheran, Golden, CO
Secretary.....................Rev. Nicolé Ferry, Bethlehem Lutheran, Los Alamos, NM
Treasurer.......................Bill Ernstrom,  Faith Lutheran,  Golden, CO
.................................................Phillip Dorth, Bethany Lutheran, Denver, CO
....................Rev. Vera Guebert-Steward, Evergreen Lutheran, Evergreen  CO
....................Rev. Kathy Armstrong, Cross of Christ Lutheran, Broomfield, CO
.........................Sandy Elvington, Cross of Christ, Broomfield, CO
.............................Chris Lieber, Ascension, Colorado Springs, CO

These are larger items that we haven’t budgeted for, but 
would love to have.  Contact us if you would like to donate 
any of these items, new or gently used.  You can bring 
them to camp, or call to arrange a drop-off or pick-up. 
Thank you for your continued support.

Wish List

A different, yet significant way to support 
the ministries of Rainbow Trail 

These are essential items needed for our day-to-day 
operations.  A designated monetary gift would certainly 
be welcome as well.  You can bring these items with you 
any time you come to camp or call us to arrange a drop-
off or pick-up.  Thank you for your continued support! 

Needs List

White 20# copy Paper (Laser quality)
Reams of colored copy paper
Avery 5366 Labels
Avery 5164 Labels
Nalgene Water Bottles (40)
Masking tape
Scotch Tape
Duct Tape
Packing Tape
Postage stamps
8.5x11 Yellow Tablets
8 ft. Rectangle  “Lifetime” tables (5)

Long barreled fire lighters (Bic)
9x12 Manila envelopes (no clasps)
6x9 Manila Envelopes (no clasps)
10x13 Manila Envelopes (no clasps)
12 -  5 ft. round white Lifetime tables
Rain Jackets & Rain Pants
25-gallon Rubbermaid tubs (24)
On-Site and Compass Points Day Packs
Foam Brushes - 1”
Paintbrushes - all sizes, inexpensive
White File Folder Labels
21 Gallons of Handsanitizer

Heavy Duty Cotton Work Gloves
Industrial Mop buckets (call us first!)
Sturdy Wheelbarrows
New Full or single mattress pads
New Queen sheets – white
New Queen mattress pads
New 3-piece towel sets (20)
Shark Navigator vacuums (4)
Free Standing Space Heaters (3)

GoPro HERO7 Silver
Vermeer Brush Chipper
Freezerless Refrigerator 
Dish Cart
Phillips 60W & 100W Dimmable LED 

Bulbs
Skid Steer Tire Chains
Used Day Camp Vehicle

Shop Online
It’s easy to give a gift from RTLC’s Needs or Wish Lists online.  We’ve pre-
selected items that we are looking for and provided links straight to great 
deals that we’ve found.  There is also a Compass Points specific list online.  
You can even ship directly to us!  

www.rainbowtrail.org/donate/needs-and-wish-list


